





-

wd

Lo

3

ing service

h report

Phone (505) 982 3212

ITis

General Court Reporting Service
825 Calle Mejii, No. 122, Santa Fe; New Mexico 87501

id mo

81

&3

10

1

12

13

14

16

16

17

18

20

21

22

23

24

25

Page 2

I NDEKXK

Page
Appearancec 1
The Witness, Mr. R. M. Williams }
Direct Examination by Mr. Carr 6
Cross Examination by Mr. Kellahin 14
Redirect Examination by Mr. Carr 24
Recross Examination by Mr. Kellahin 25
Redirect Examination by Mr. Carr 29
Cross Examination by Mr. Stamets 30
Witness Excused : 30
The Witness, Mr. Allen Antweil
Direct Examination by Mr. Carr 30
Cross Examination by Mr. Kellahin 37
Witness Excused 41
The Witness, Mr. Johnnie M. Morgan
Direct Examination by Mr. Kellahin 41
Cross Examination by Mr. Carr 47
Witness Excused 49
The Witness, Mr. Jack McCaw
Direct Examination by Mr. Kellahin 49
Cross Examination by Mr. Carr 51
Witness Excused 52
Cloging Statement by Mr. Carr 52

Closing Statement by Mr. Kellahin 56




Page

INDEX CONTINUED

¢

D (=] — o~ Lo < (123 (o]
-— -— - - - -~ -

17

TIT6-L86 (S0S) oYy
T0SL8 OOIXOW MIN ‘9 MUES ‘TTT ON ‘il a[reD §78
2010438 Supi40d2Y 1400 D10

oo1A198 Suniodax gruxow pis

18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

.o o [ P o ey £ = =3 == -y -y -y . =y




Page 4
1 EXHIBIT INDEX
: 2 Page
’ | - 3 [l Antweil's Exhibit No. 1, Form C-101 8
4 | Antweil's Exhibit No. 2, Map 8
5 | Antweil's Exhibit No. 3, A.F.E. g
2
. 6 i Antweil's Exhibit No. 4, Land Map ’ 9
.« : 7 || Antweil's Exhibit No. 5, Letters 12
: : 8 {{ Exhibits No. 1 thru No. 5 Admitted 14
{ . g 9 yates' Exhibit No. 1, A.F.E. 42
; g @ :
* § 8 10 || Yates' Exhibit No. 2 and No. 6, A.F.E. 16
»”
- &}-§§
: ao§,3~ 11 } Yates' Exhibit No. 3, Letters 59
i Z v :
g Fed
- gg‘;g 12 l Yates' Exhibit No. 4, Letters _ 59
1
2d3g
. -Eé-ﬁ? 13 | Exhibits No. 1 thru No. 4 Admitted 59 |
- - ‘
| BEEE w
i e:y4
8 3
....,} E [ 15
; 3 3
: 3 16
T .7
!
- 18
| 19
-
! 20
—d
3 y 21
E - 22,
"
! 23
ot
24
s - 26
1 h




- Page 5

] MR. RAMEY: The hearing will come to order. in

2 jythe other case, I have a telegram from the Northwest Pipeline
' : 3 [[Corporation, K. C. Bowman, "We have a letter addressed to
4 the Commission in the mail opposing Tenncco's applicétion

5 |for the designation of these two wells as Chacra.
_ 8 Call Case 6009, application of Morris R. Antweil

. : 7 || foxr compulsory pooling, and Case 6078, application of Yates
8 Petroleum Corporation for compulsory pooling and these cases
o |are being heard de novo.
10 Would you have any objection of consolidating these
11 [two cases, counselors?
12 MR. KELLAHIN: Mr. Ramey, I was getting ready to

13 |so move, to consolidate the two cases for purpose of

Phone (505) 982-9212
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16 lcases involve the same acreage. Call for appearances?

’

MR. CARR: William F. Carr, Catron, Catron & Sawtell

1
! 17
18 appearing on behalf of the Applicant, Morris R. Antweil.
— 19 MR. KELLAHIN: Tom Kellahin of Kellahin and Fox,
j 20 appearing on behalf of Yates Petroleum Corporation.
21 MR. RAMEY: I assume you have witnesses?
|
- 22 MR. KELLAHIN: Yes, sir.
i 23 MR. CARR: I have two witnesses.
.’é P
24 ' MR. RAMEY: I will ask all of the witnesses to stand
-
- 25 fat this time and be sworn.
!
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1 (THEREUPON, the witnesses were sworn.)
E 2 MR. CARR: 1 understand that the cases have just: ;.
P . 3 || been consolidated and separate orders will be issued?
) | 4 MR. RAMEY: Yes, sir.
- 5 MR. CARR: Then, I will proceed unless you want to --
6 MR. KELLAHIN: May we incorporate the record of |

7 [ the previous hearing on Morris Antweil's application into the

8 record of this case?

5 9 MR. CARR: I have no objection to that.
! e
B o
; .g ; io MR. RAMEY: All right, it will be incorporated.
ke
— vy
$'§§ 11 MR. CARR: Some of what we intend to present today
Bo3.g o '
[ Y]
E Ed.’é 12 lwill be repetitive and I would call Mr. Bob Williams.
- Q8a
- RS
k. ' 2 Eda 13
£ ST
e E 338 1 R. M. WILLIAMS
o °§§ .
‘s ) ig  was called as a witness by the applicant, and having been i
-y o
; I : .
= § 18 first duly sworn, testified upon his oath as follows, to-wit:
: | 17
ol
18 DIRECT EXAMINATION
|
. 10 || BY MR. CARR:
o 20 Q. Will you tell us your name and place cof residence?
21 A I am R. M. Williams from Hobbs, New Mexico.
ok 22 0. Mr. Williams, by whom are you employed?
3 : .
v | 23 A, Morris R. Antweil.
el
24 0. In what capacity?
- 26 A, As an endgineer.

1.4
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0. Have you previously testified bhefore the Commission

and had your credentials accepted and made a matter of

record?
A, Yes, I have.
0 Are you familiar with the application in this case?
A. Yes.
MR. CARR: Are the witness' credentials acceptable?\
MR, RAMEY: Yes, they are.
0. (Mr. Carr continuing.) Briefly state what the

applicant seeks in this case?

A, The applicant has requested the compulsory pooling
of the south half of Section 29, Township 18 South, Range 25
East, of Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well
to be drilled at a standard location thereon.

Also, the consideration of the coct of drilling and
completing such well and the allocation of the costs thereof
as well as the actual operating costs and charges for
supervision and also to be considered the designation of the
applicant as the operator of the well and a charge for risk
involved in drilling of said well.

0 Mr. Williamg, have you prepared or has there been
prepared under your direction and supervision certain exhibits
for introduction in this case?

A, Yes, there has.

0. Will you please refer to what has been marked as
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1 || Exhibit Number One and explain what it is and what it shows?
2 A. Exhibit Number One is the Form C-101, Application
’ ~ a3l to Drill, and it is submitted primarily to show the proposed
4 || casing and cementing program for a well to be drilled on the
5 || proposed unit.
) 6 0. Refer to what has been marked as Exhibit Two and
> . ; || explain what it is and what it shows.
- 8 A Exhibit Two shows the proposed gas proration unit
_ 3 g | and three hundred and twenty acres in the south half of |
, a |
- 10 || Section 29, 18 south, 25 East.
i é?‘:é” " It shows the working interest ownership in that
2042 o
Eg%:‘; 12 three hundred and twenty acres with Antweil, et al, holding
- 2% .
A %‘gig 13 [l one hundred and sixty acres for fifty percent and Yates
“ g%;g 14 | Petroleum Corporation, et al, holding one hundred and sixty
et © 5d
. .ED% 15 || 2cres for fifty perrcent.
‘ k g 18 0. You are speaking here today for the owners of fifty
"} 17 percént of the working interests in this well, is that
ﬂ 18 corxfééf?f
: 19 | A, That's correct.
B 40 0. How much of the working interest has been committed
“ 21 to the unit?
m,. 22 A. The fifty percent of Antweil, et al.
,f ' 23 0. Do you anticipate the joinder of any other working
h 24 || interest owners?
4
: j 2 A. No, not at this point.
b t
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1 0. I would ask you to refer to what has been marked

2 il as Exhibit Number Three and explain to the Commission what

Ce 1 ,
it is and what it chowse?

w

a4 A, Exhibit Number Three is our A.F.E. cost estimate

for the proposed well indicating the proposed estimated

(441

g 1 total cost of three hundred and eighty-five thousand dollars.
7 This is in range with our recent experience in the
g || area. Our No. 1, Penasco Well to the north of this location

g || cost three hundred and sixty-one thousand dollars, complete.

3
el
~
_§ 2 10 The No. 1 Rio Well in the north half of Section 29
& .3
- 3'§§ 11 || cost us three hundred and seventy-three thousand dollars,
(T2
g¥a |
2 ik 12 |l complete.
-1 agﬂg
H O o~
X 2'§§§ 13 Q. This figure includes both the cost of drilling and
3 S’
£ 88
- @ O . .
; 'E'ggé 14 || completing the well, is that correct?
e 54 .
O
_E % 15 A That's correct.
. -
§ 16 0. Please refer to what has been marked as Exhibit Numbe}
-]

17 ||Four and explain to the Commission what it is and what it

18 shows?
ot 197 A Exhibit Number Four is a land map of the area under
E -0 [ consideration.
ot
21 On this map I have indicated the proposed proration
a
i 22 unit to be compulsory pooled and cutlined that with a red
': . 23 || line being the south half of Section 29, approximately in the
24 |[center of the map.
4
-t 25 It indicates the proposed well with a red dot. It sﬁ$ws
»
: 1
2
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1 I the successful Morrow completions in the area which are

2 | colored orange.
i ‘ 3 There are four successful, or apparently successful,
4 || Morrow completions in the immediate area of the proposed
s [| well and you might notice that there are four successful

¢ | Morrow completions within several miles to the south which

7 i constitutes the Boyd Field.
Also, indicated with a blue dot are the dry or

9 non-economic Morrow tests that have been drilled in this

3
0 ©
. .g 3 10 || area.
%
v O
- 3§§ 1 0. Mr., Williams, have you made calculations as to the
5032
b N
1§§£§ 12 || risk you are assuming in drilling this well?
=~ agsa
N -~
- E§§§§ 13 A. We consider the drilling and the development of the
3 .
£ 8T
- 'E ‘ggé 14 || Morrow gas sand that any well will carry a fairly high degree
S §d
0% = M-
o = 15 | ©f risk.
% 3 .
Q 16 I think the real messure of risk involved or the |
-4
: |
'E 17 consideration and the risk involved in this particular well f
- |
18 if the requested proration unit is pooled if one of the parties }
wd 19 then would refuse to join in the drilling of that well their |
|
1 2 || ¥€@S0N, obviously, is that they consider the risk to be very : |
‘ 21 high.
3‘ f
- 2 0. Mr. Williams, what risk factors were set on similar
3 23 lwells in the area?
24 A In a couple of wells in the area there, there has
1
. 25 || been compulsory pooling the south half of Section 20, 18, 25,
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1 fand it was compulsory pooled with our No. 1 Penasco Vell
V ' 2 Il and was awarded a risk factor of two hundred percent.
) R 3 Alsoc, the narth half of Section 20 was compulsory
4 | pooled for the drilling of our No. 1 La Comma Well and a two
- 5 || hundred percent risk factor was awarded.
. _ 6 0 In your opinion is the proposed location better or
| 7 || worse from a structural point of view than those in the area
- 8 with a two hundred percent risk factor?
_ = 9 A. Of course, our No. 1 Penasco ¥Well was really the
.8 % 10 || discovery of this particular Morrow gas production and would
VVVV g%% 11 || be considered a wildcat.
aoéi,:gg
§§§§ 12 The No. 1 La Comma Well was an offset to an excellent
%’gfg 13 well, excellent completion, and was awarded the risk factor
- g%gg 14 |©f two hundred percent.
£
E‘g% 15 I would not consider this location to appear at this
- k g 16 pcint to appear any better than the No. 1 La Comma appeared'
,y lat the time we were preparing to drill it.
: 18 In conjuction with the evaluation of that risk it
»’ 19 may be pointed out that the Bennett and Ryan well in Section 32,
50 |SOUtH of the proposed proration unit is completed from a
’ 21 different sand stringer than the -~ than our Penasco well
«' 2 and our Rio well and the apparent productive interval in the
g3 {iGulf well in Section 19 of 18, 25.
‘: 24 The primary sand that we would be drilling for, the
"" 25 [[sand that we have in our Penasco well, was not developed in
o
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the Bennett-Ryan well ‘in Section 32.
Q Do vou have a recommendation to make to the Commissio

as to what risk factor should be set on this well?

A We would request a two hundred percent risk penalty
factor.
Q. Do you have a recommendation to make to the Commissio

as to the overhead and administration costs for drilling and
producing the well, if in fact, it is a producing well?

A Yes. We would request overhead charges of fifteen
hundred dollars per month for a driliing well and two hundred
and twenty-five dollars a month for a producing well.

Q. Are the recommendations in line with what is being
charged by other operators in the area?

A Yes, they are.

0 I would ask you to refer to what has been marked as
Exhibit Number Five and explain what it is and what it shows?

A Exhibit Number Five is the four-page exhibit and
it consists of the correspondence between Yates and Morris
Antweil in regard to the well in the south half of Section 29,

Q Would you go through those?

A The first page of the exhibit is a letter dated July
14, from Yatesﬁﬁo Antweil, proposing their drilling of a well
in the south half of Section 29, and including their A.F.E.
cost estimate which was four hundred and twenty~five thousand

dollars.

b

i
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The second page is our letter of July 26, to Yates
Petroleun Corporation, where we proposed to drill a Morrow
test in the south half of Section 29 and requested that Yates
join us in the drilling and indicated that in the cvent that
all of‘the working interests could not be joined the proposed
drilling that we had requested a compulsory pcoling hearing.

Also, with this letter we rejected their A.F.E.;
their proposal to drill, as unapproved by us because of the

forty thousand dollars difference in the estimated costs.

The third page is the letter of August 8th from our
letter to Yates Petroleum and notified them of the docketing
of the initial hearing of Case 60095 and enclosed with that
was our A.F.E. cost estimate. Again, requesting their joinder
in the well.

The final page is Yates Petroleum'’s letter of August
22nd which they propose, again, that Antweil join them as
the operator of the proposed well. They felt that they were
entitled tc operate said well and they would request this
de novo hearing.

Q. Mr. Williams, does Morris R. Antweil request to be
designated operator of this well?

A Yes, he does.

0 In your opinion will the granting of this application
be in the best interest of conservation and the prevention of

waste and the protection of correlative rights?
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1 A Yes.,

2 Q Do you have anything further to add to your testimonyH’
) ‘ 3 A No, I don't.
N 4 0 Were Exhibits One through Five prepared either by

‘you or under your direction and supervision?

o

A, One through Four were prepared by me or under my

7 | direction and Exhibit Five is copies of correspondence from
Yates to us and from us to Yates. The letters from Antweil

g | were written and signed by me.

3
bl
=~
® . . .
2 8 10 MR. CARR: At this time I would offer Antweil's
E X
S ?fN 11 || Exhibits One through Five.
BOB2 o
[ St
B E?ﬁ: MR. RAMEY: They will be admitted. Are there any
S'Rag 12
v E . .
2;2% 13 [|questions from the witness at this time?
g0 8
B iz2E 14 MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please.
- 3
838
- 5 15
: o~ I
; b ‘g
e Q 16 CROSS EXAMINATION
0

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

wid 17 )
_ 18 0 Mr. Williams, I would like to refer you to the hearin%
‘ 19 that we had on the seventeenth of August 1977, and go over

‘ 20 with you some of the testimony at that hearing and see if

]

u 21 [ You and I can agree where we disagree.

*‘ First of all, in reviewing your testimony from that

22

23 {hearing, Mr. Williams, I found a statement by you that you

24 [fconcluded with me in response to a question that both Morris

- 25 |R. Antweil and Yates Petroleum Corporation were competent
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1 || operators?
2 A, Yes, we would agree with that.
3 0. So, we can't decide this case based upon the fact

4 lthat one operator may bo moL

)]
@i

(

competent than the other? We

eratory is equally competent to do

Q
't;
o

5 || can agree that either

g | this job?

7 A We didn't make any contention otherwise.
N a: 8 Q I understand, but the Commissioners did not hear that
- = a {l case and the Examiner did and rather than go through all of
; vy
~~
® w« R . . :
.E 8 10 || that testimony I thought that we could summarize it.
2
— ¥ .
L 3§§N 1 The next thing that we looked at was an item by item
; w3en
38
. Egﬁg 12 | cost comparison of the A.F.E. that Antweil submitted and the
8 582
ﬁgié 13/A.F.E. that Yates submitted to you. Do you remember that
St -g§ﬁ?‘g’ .
: ‘B §§é 14 || testimony?
e o E 15 A Yes.
L * 3 _
ff g 16 Q And your letter of July 26th that you just testified
%f 17 |{ to indicated that the reason you rejected the Yates' A.F.E.
)
;ﬁ 1g || was that it was some thirty thousand dollars more than the
f® 19 || proposed Antweil A.F.E., is that not correct?
L 20 A, I believe it was forty.
v
, : 27 Q. The dry hole estimate on the Yates A.F.E. was two
o
Q* 27 [lhundred and seventy thousand and the one I have on Antweil was
4 - 23 || two hundred and forty thousand.
v ‘
im 24 A, Okay, I was comparing the completed costs, I'm
x
?ﬂ 25 {| sorry. On the cost to the casing point, yes, apparently thirty
™

S lanee -
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Yates, apparently, submitted the A.F.E. and {eels

that it will cost four hundred and twenty-five thousand

dollars.
We consider that to be a forty thousand dollar cost
differential.
0 I understand that. In comparing the A.F.E. at the

previous hearing we looked at those line entries in which there
was a significant difference between the Antweil and the
Yates' A.F.E., did we not?

A Yes. You inguired as to several of the specific
costs comparisons.

0 All right. Now, let's look at those costs. On the

Yates' A.F.E. they had estimated -~

A Is this a part of our record?

0 Yes, sir, it is your Exhibit --

A I don't have a copy of it -~

0. I believe it was attached to the July 1l4th letter.
A Not what I submitted to the Commission, no.

MR. RAMEY: We do not have a copy of it, the A.F.E.
MR. KELLAHIN: I thought it was attached to your

letter, 1 apologize.

May I simply introduce out of order Yates' Exhibit

Number Six which we will auilienticate and submit into evidence

with our witness?

MR. CARR: No objection.
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1 ll estimate by either operator could be equally corract?

2 A That's right. Might not even get the well drilled.
3 0 I agree. Let's look at the entry with regards to
4 | water and mud used. Yates estimated that it may take thirty-

5 | seven thousand dollars and you have indicated an entry of
6 {| thirty thousand dollars and, again, you will agfee with me

7 iwill you not that either one, depending upon the circumstances,

g || could be equally reasonable?

8 9 A- YeS.
9 & :
?é 8 10 1) All right.
g
v L

3;§§N 11 A You could spend a considerable sum of money if you

po&. 2

1@,?6% .
- gzg 12 [|wish.
: aﬁji
: vy
” ﬁ‘gdg‘ 13 0. Okay. Let's compare the entry under cementing. You

o 30
. .E-ggé 14 |have the Yates entry at thirteen thousand five hundred dollars

o'y \ .

_S § ts |and we have the Antweil entry at ten thousand eight hundred
@ 3
- 8 16 ||dollars and, again, depending upon the volume of cement that
o 17 [|[is required either one of those figures could be reasonable?
] 18 A, Yeah. I didn't add ours up. 1Is that what ours
o 59 ||@dds up to? : 1
i 20 0. Yes, sir, it does. |

21 A I think the cost of cementing in all probability
{
—t 92 [[Will be a fairly firm figure and possibly you provided to bring
1 23 |the cement on the production string up further than we thought
24 [inecessary.

-t ; 2 || . But that figure should be -~ should be able to
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estimate it fairly close.

0. All right. Let's look at the drill stem test.
Yates' estimated three and you have estimated two. Again, it
is not unreasonable to assume there there may be two or
three, is that true?

A That's true. From our experience in the area we
would expect two.

Q. All right, and if Yates elected to run only two, then
the cost would be the same would it not?

A, Probably.

0. Let's look at the entry under the éost of the well
head and the Yates well head is for a new well head for
eleven thousand seven hundred dollars and you propose a used
well head for a total cost, I believe, of eight thousand
dollars.

If you bought a new well head, then, your cost would
be in line with Yates would it not?

A, I haven't priced gnﬁ lately but I imagine that it
would be, yes, or in that neighborhocd, at least.

I find it awfully hard to wear out a well head.

Q All right. Let's look at the production casing.
There is a difference in price on the production casing that
J attribute to the fact that Yates is going to buy new
production casing and you propose to use used production casing}

In either situation that may be reasonable and
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prudent for either operator might it not?
ﬂ Correcﬁa
0 And the same thing applies to the tubing. Yates

proposes to buy new tubing and you propose to use used

tubing?
A Correct.
Q. All right. If the well required stimulation, and

it may not, we don't know do we?

A, No.

0 If it is stimulated Yates estimates it may cost
sixteen thousand dollars to stimulate it and you propose
eight thousand dollars'and‘depending on the circumstances
either one of those figures could be reasonable could it
not?

A Correct.

Q And we look at the tank battery and Yates has
proposed ninety-five hundred dollars for a tank battery and you
don't have a figure down there -~ but if tanks are required
then that figure used by Yates is not unreasonable is it?

A I consider that that may be somewhat unreasonable
to have that much tanking for all the more condensate that
we have éeen i that area -- you have about a.year's storage
there. |

0 You have indicated Lha' Yates proposcs to use a

used well head, used production casing, and useditubing.
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What is going to be the source of that used

eguipment?
A Did you say that Yates was going to use 1it?
0. I am sorry, =--
A We will sell it to them.
0. I am sure you would. Antweil proposes to use the

used equipment and what will be the source of your used

egquipment?
A Hobbs Pipe and Supply.
[0} And who owns Hobbs Pipe and Supply?
A Morxis R. Antweil.
0 . I have lost track of which exhibit it was but I want

to refer you to Mr. Scott Wilson's letter on behalf of the
Yates Petroleum Corporation dated July 14th, 197?;
Do you have that in front of you?

A That is the first page of our Exhibit Five.

0 ‘All right, sir. If we can't decide this case based
upon who is the better operator, Mr. Williams, or on the
question of one A.F.E. being more unreasonable than the
other perhaps we can conclude this case based upon which
operator desired toldrill a well at Ehis particular location
first.

Is it not a fact that representatives or employees
of Yates Petroleum Company contacted representatives of

Morris Antweil first with regard to the drilling of this
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1 acreaqe?
2 M 1 can't restify ro that.
3 0 all right.
4 R 1t was ™Y understanding ghat in @ discussion with

our peopléer with either gcott wilson ©OF Jack Mccall: the
subject of the well in the south nalf of gection 29 and
‘subsequent to a well in the north half aroseé and who was
\going to operate it was discussed on the fourteenth of July-
you don't nave any specific recollection as bt
10 which operator proposed ro the other rhat they arill the
1" well?
12 A 1t was MY understanding that our people contacted
13 | Yates on that date:

14 Q.

okay - what 18 the ownership interest of worris R-

15 Antweil in this particular south nhalf of gection 29?2

16 B Morris R- Antweil?

17 0. YesS: sir.

18 A None.

19 0. all right. How do you attribute the fifty percent

20 workind jnterest ro him?
21 a. morris R- antweil is the operator for the ownexrs
22 || of that 1ease. They constitute gifty percent of the acreage
23 || within the proposed uanit.

24 0.

okay. P° you have 2 preakdown of what those jntexes

% \ are, Mr. will jams?
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A I do but I am not certain that it is significant.

Q. Oh, I think it is, Mr. Williams. Could you supply
that information for us?

A, Do you want me to read it or do you want me to
subhit i¢?

MR. CARR: It will suffice just to read it, sir.

- ‘As t¢ the one hundred and sixty acres that we
propose to include in the unit, the Moran Company has
fifteen percent; Alien J. Antweil, six point five percent;
D.A.&F. Well Servicing Company, five percent; S. D. Stead,
five percent; Murry M. Cash, five percent; Harvey E. Yates
and Company, five percent; Smith-Collins, two and a half
vercent; Mike Tinley, one point two-five percent; Jack
Daniels, one point two-five percent; H. W. Smith, pcint five
percent; R. M. Williams, point five percent; Jim L. Sharp,
point five percent; Paul Lf Silverman, point five percent;
Berry L. Antweil, point five percent; Mark R. Antweil, point
five percent; J. F. Mchonald, point two-five percent;

Jimmy J. Reynolds, point one two-five percent: Denny B.
Hedspeth, point one two-five percent -- I am sorry, my
initial description of what those were was incorrect.

The percentages that I have just read will total
the fifty percent and that would be these parties ownership
in the entire proposed well rather than in the lease as

I designated.
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Their ownership in the one hundred and sixty
acres would be twice that.
stand. What was the ownership attributable
to Morris R. Antweil?
A. Zero.
‘g And you attributed the six point five percent to
Allen Antweil, was it not? |
A Correct, six point five percent of the préposed
well.
MR. KELLAHIN: All right, I got it. That concludes
my examination of Mr. Williams. Thank you.
- MR. RAMEY: Any other questions of the witness?

Mr. Carr?

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. CARR:

0 “Mr. Williams, while you have been employed by Morrié
R. Antweil you have drilled other wells in the immediate
area of the proposed location have you not?

A Yes, we have drilled four previous Morrow tests in
the immediate area.

0 Barring some unforeseen circumstance do your actual
costs closely approximate the costs sct out in your A.F.E.?

A Yes. Our actual costs are our Penasco and Rio wells

which are completed wells and are producing somewhat less
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s’ - 1 l than our estimated cost of this well and they were estimated
2 flat approximately the same at the time that they were drilled.
3 0 'Now, in regard to the differences between the

a {Antweil A.F.E. and the Yates A.F.E., no matter how reasonable
5 |any particular decision may be is it not fair to say that the

g || Yates proposal will cost more than the Antweil proposal?

7 A The total estimated cost is forty thousand dollars

g lmore and we concider that to be significant.

. 3 9 Q When you drill this well who will pay the costs?
.% 2 10 A It would depend on whether there was joinder obtained
2 .
i;%éo‘ 11 || from Yates or not subsequent to an order being issued.
25
- ggég 12 If it was compulsory pooled and their interest was
Eg:% 13 jjcarried, then, the Antweil group would carry the full cost.
=&
i '§ gig 14 0 Would each of the individuals you named when you
- ;og 15 [[set out the per:entages of the ownership interest in the
*‘ i é 16 {Antweil group, will each of those¢ individuals pay their
‘ | 17 |lproportional share of the cost of drilling the well?
y i8 A Yes, they would, and their proportionate share of
. 19 llthe cost of carrying Yates' interest in the event that they
; 20 fjldeclined to join.
. 21 0. And you are here today as a representative of all
- 22 yof thesc people?
v: 23 A Correct.
g 24 MR. CARR: I have no further questions of this
A 2% ywitneess.

1
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MR. KELLAHIN: I have anolher question.

MR. RAMEY: Mr. Kellahin.

RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, KELLAHIN:

0. In light of that last statement, Mr., Williams, are
you willing to guarantee to Yates that the actual cost of this
well will not exceed the A.F.E.?

A, No.

0. What figures would you like to increase bhefore you
make such guarantees?

A We would never make a guarantee.

0. Okay. Morris R. Antweil since filing their original
forced pooling appiication has always been ready, willing
and able to immediately commence the drilling of this
well?

A Now, the situation would depend on the availability
of the rig. I think that at the time we applied ~--

MR. CARR: I think that gquestion is certainly
irrelevant. The question is not if they are immediately
ready. We would certainly be willing to stipulate for the
record that we are prepared to commence the drilling of the
well within the time of the standard compulsory pooling order.

MR. KELLAHIN: I think it is very relevant that the

operator that 'is preparedztO'undertakc the drilling of this
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t {| well without further delay and 1 think it jg further &

2 significant factor in terms which of these operators ought

3 il to be granted the privilege of drilling it.

4 MR. RAMEY: It seems to ne; gentlemen, that the

5 commission puts a time limit on the completion of the well

6l on its order and 1 wonder if that wouldn't be sufficient to

7 | answer the question?

8 0. (Mr. Kellahin continuing.) All right. 1ot me ask
g || you this question, what period of time would you 1ike in the
10 commission order if Morris R. Antweil is designated the

11 || operator in which 1o commence the drilling of the well?

12 A 1 think ninety days 1is the normal consideration.

13 |l e do not have a rig readily available to us at this point

14 || but we think we could get one in ninety days.

15 0. pid you ever express to enployees of Yates company

16 | that Antweil is not prepared to drill this well?

17 A 1 think the 1ast we discussed this well with them

18 || we expressed some concern.

19 0. Wwhat was that concern you expressed?
20 A. The performance‘of the enrrounding wells.
(A 0. Which are those wells? Was there not 2 plat

22 || introduced showing the jocation of the subject property?

i

23 A We have got one.
24 0. which of the of fsettind wells gives you concern, Mr.
25 || williams?
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A The well to the north, the No. 1 Rio.
0. Is that in the north half of Section 292
A, Yes, and the well to the south, the Bennett-Ryan

completion in Section 32.

0 Okay. Both of those wells were drilled by whom?

A Well, they were not both drilled by the same
party.

0. Who drilled them?

A. The Rio well was drilled by Morris R. Antweil. The
well 'in Section 32 was drilled under the name of Bennett
and Ryan.

Q0. Okay. Let me ask you again, did you ever eXpress
an opinion to the employees of Yates that Antweil was not
prepared to drill this well?

A. As I have answered before, we expressed our concern
of the performance of our Rio well and the desiré to see
the initial performance of the Bennett and Ryan well at this
point.

I understand that their well will be on the pipeline
within the next week.

0. Okay. So, you are talking in terms of another week
before you would be in a position to determine the drilling
of this particular well?

A. No, I didn't say that. I said that the well would

be on orcduction in a week.
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g How much more time would you require?

A We would like to see how it performs.

0 For how long?

A Depending on how it performs. If it performs very

poorly you could probably. evaluate it in a few days.

If it performed extremely well you could probably
evaluate it in a few days.

If it is intermediate you would like to see a little
more history on it.

MR. KELLAHIN: ©No further guestions.

A But I am sure we would be able to evaluate it by

| the time we got a rig.

MR. RAMEY: Mr. Carr?

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. CARR:

0 Mr. Williams, if the application of Morris R. Antweil]
is granted are you prepared to drill this well in the south
half of this section within the time allowed by the order

of the Commission?

A, That's our intention.
Q. That is a yes answer?
A, Yes.

MR. CARR: That's all.

MR. RAMEY: Mr. Stamets?
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CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. STAMETS:

0 Mr. Williams, even though Morris R. Antweil is not
an owner of the acreage in this proposed proration unit, does
Morris R. Antweil have the right to drill?

A Yes. He is the operafér for the parties that have
acquired an interest in this lease.

MR. STAMETS: Thanks. That's all.

MR. RAMEY: Any other questions of the witness?
He may be excused.

(THEREUPON, the witness was excused.)

MR. CARR: 1I'll call Mr. Allen Antweil.

ALLEN ANTWEIL

was called on behalf of the applicants, and having be~n first

duly sworn, testified upon his oath as follows, to-wit:

BY MR. CARR:

Q. State your name and place of residence, please?

A Allen Antweil, Hobbs, New Mexico.

0. By whom are you emploved?

A By myself and Morris R. Antweil and Hobbs Pipe and

Supply Company.

Q
‘:
O
[
[6)]
6}
[
<
[
)

0 And in what capacity @
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f 1 A, General Manager.
‘-, 2 0. Have you previously testified before this
- 3 I Commission and had vour credentials accepted?
4 A. Yes, sir.
; 5 | 0. Are you familiar with the application in this
6 || case?
E 7 A Yes.
;: 8 MR. CARR: Are the witness' credentials acceptable?
_ g 9 MR. RAMEY: They are accentable.
@ © '
'E’ % 10 Q (Mr. Carr continuing.) Will you please summarize
y
) iégg 11§} for the Comrﬁission the efforts made to obtain voluntary
- §§§§ 12 | communitization of the acreage you are seeking the Commission
oot 255% 13§ to pool h day?
‘;“ ﬂéﬁg P ere today?
i 4 ‘é giﬁ 14 A, Yes, sir. On July the 14th, I called Jack McCaw,
i - ;: g 15 | who is present today for Yates and told him that I understood
: ®
é 16 || that there was a location staked in the south half of 29.
17 My people told me upon returning to Hobbs that the
| 18 Il Yates had staked a well in the south half of 29.
19 He said, yes, that they were going to drill a well.
_,j 20 1 T said that it was certainly our intention to drill a well
: 21 in the south half of 29, also, and we want to be the operator.
e 22 He said. "Well, we want to drill a well in the
_J 2 i south half of 29."
g 24 S0, we talked about that in general-friendly terms
= % for a little while and he said. -"Well, maybe you ought to
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talk to Mr. Yates, S. P. Yates."

I éaid, "Fine."

And Mr. Yates got on the phone and he and I discussed
it in the same manner and I said that we would like to drill
the well and he said that they would like to drill the
well.

He said that he felt like it was only fair that they

be the operators since we had already drilled several wells

I said that we had drilled several wells in there and
it was equally in our backyard as theirs and that we would
like to be the operator.
That was the general input of the conversation.
That is about where the conversation ended. The next day we
received a letter from the Yates Company with -- I think it
was Scott Wilson's letter -~ dated the 1l4th.
14} You received a letter and was there anything attached
did you say?
A. Yes, I think there was the A;F.E. and we talked about
the A.F.E. and it was considerably higher than ours and we
felt that we could drill the well cheaper and that was
sufficient reason for us to be the operator.
o, I authorized my people to go ahead and find out

when the next docket came up and file for a forced pooling

so that we could be the operator.




i

[N

{3

S

g service

L3

IT1S

83

h reportin
General Court Reporting Service
825 Calle Mejia, No, 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

d mo

Phone (505) 982-9212

10

1"

12

13

14

16

17

18

19

20

27

22

23

24

1ad
(P

Page..

. Mr. Antweil, as you have been drilling wells in
this particular area you have undoubtedly had to obtain

either voluntary or forced joinder in these units from the

Yates?
A. Every time.
1 What sort of experience have you encountered?
A The same experience as this.
0. >If I could direct your attention to the Penasco

well, what experience have you had there?

A We have had to force pool them in that well.
0 Did they jcin, then?
A No, sir, they did not. We got a two hundred percent

penalty and their acreage went into the well and we drilled
a well and when it pays out why they will come back in for
their interest after the penalty.

Q. How abéut the Rio well?

A The Rio well we had to force pool them again and
they chose to join before the thirty days after the order
was issuéd ~- before the hearing, excuse me, I take that
back, ﬁhat they chose -to join before -the hearing.

0 What about the La Comma?

A. I think they just joined that well, also. I think
we had to pul it on the docket. I really don't remember.

0 All right, that's fine. So, in the past you have

not been able to get voluntary commitment of acreage to a
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drilling unit from them?

A. Only after we submitted a forced pooling order to
the Commission.

Q. Mr. Antweil, you have heard the discussions here
today about how Antweil proposed to complete the well and I
am talking about used tubing and used casing and material?

A, Yes, I was here when Yates took exception to our
running used material on the August 17th hearing.

Q. Why do you use this type of tubing?

A Because it is cheaper.

0. Can you, across the board, complete wells for less

by using this type cf material?

A. Yes, sir.

0 Now, do you increase your risk by using this used
material?

A No, sir, I don't think so.

0. Do you test the tubing and the casing and other
materials?

A. Yes, sir.

Q How do you do that?

A It is a test that you perform on new or used pipe --
we test it more than the pressure testing that they put on
new pipe.

.  What percent of the yield?

A We test it to eighty percent of yield.
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0. Do you also check the diameter?
A Yes, sir,
0. Now, you have drilled a number of wells in south-

eastern New Mexico and have you used used tubing and casing
in a number of these?
A, In everyone that we have ever been the operator
on unless we didn't have the material.
0. Have you ever encountered a problem because you were
using used casing?
A. No, sir.
0} Now, Hobbs Pipe and Supply just does not serve

Moxrris R. Antweil, is that correct?

a. No, sir.

0. You sell to other individuals?

A, Yes, sir.

Q. Have you ever received a complaint from anyone

because the materials you sold them failed or were not adequate
for the job?
A No, sir.

0. Do you plan to gyet this material from Hobbs Pipe

and Supply?

A Yes, sir, and make a profit -- that's our business.
Q. Will it be at a competitive price?
A, Yes, sir.

0. You are not a novice to the area I understand from
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your testimony here today?

A, No, sir, I have been in this business for over

twenty-eight vears.

0 Do you operate other wells in the immediate area?
A. Yes, sir.

0 Where, exactly, are these?

A Well, we operate the Penasco well, the Incus well,

and we drilled the La Comma and we operate the Rio all in
the immediate area four miles south of Artesia.

0. Did you complete the well in the north half, I
believe that is the Rio?

A Yes, sir.

0. In the same fashion that you propose to complete tne
well that would be drilled if your application is granted
here today?

a. Yes, sir.

0. If you were required to use new tubing and casing

what do you think would be the affect on your drilling of

the well?
A I think it would cost more.
0. Do you think you would have a better well when you

would have completed it?
a. No.

MR, CARRR: I have nothing further, Mr. Ramey.

MR. RAMEY: Mr. Kellahin?
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CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:
0. Mr. Antweil, counsel has asked you some questions

with regard to the Rio well and the La C-mma well, both,

subject to forced pooling applications before this

Commission?
A, Yes, sir.
0. I would like to direct vour attention to the Rio

No. 1 Well in the north half of Section 29 and show you a

letter dated May 3rd, 1977, written on your letterhead

showing a demand upon Yates Petroleum Company for this acreage.

Are you aware of this letter?

A Yesg, sir.

0. All right. You can see by the contents of that
letter that your employees or your- agents docketed the 0.C.C.
force pooling application before you gave Yates any written
opportunity to voluntarily join you in that, is that not
true?

A I really don't remember the exact circumstances

surrounding that well. That's a long time ago.

0 The letter seems to speak for itself, does it not?
A Yes, sir.
0. All right. You took the same procedure in the La

Comma No. 1 Well located in the north half of Section 20.

I show you a letter datcd the twenty-ninth of June
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1977, and the contents of that letter, Mr. Antweil, appears
that your employees or agents docketed the 0.C.C. forced
pooling application before you gave Yates any opportunity to

voluntarily -foin your acreage, is that not true?

A I really don't remember the exact circumstances of tth

well. The letter is certainly evident that it was our
intention to drill the well and if they would like‘to join
they could and I don't know anything in the record that it is
necessary unless you want to drill a well and if the people
want to join they can join by signing the A.F.E.

If you have one acre you can request to be the
operator as far as the statutes go and ask that you be

designated the operator and give everybody the oppdrtunity to

jein.,
So, I don't see anything wrong with that, Mr.
Kellahin,
0. Well, I do, Mr. Antweil,
MR. CARR: Are you testifying, Mr. Kellahin?
MR. KETLLAHIN: No.
0. (Mf. Kellahin continuing.) It appears, Mr. Antweil,

that you never had any desire at good faith o attempt to
reach a voiuntary agreement -~

MR. CARR: T object to the question. There is no
foundation for reaching that kind of a conclusion. If Mr.

Kellahin would like to tesﬁify he should hire an attorney and
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take the stand.

MR. LUCERO: Mr. Kellahin, is there an element of
good faith -~ where does it enter into the issue here?

MR. KELLAHIN: I believe the statute requires that
prior to forced pooling that the designated operator make
some reaonsable effort to voluntarily join the remaining
acreage.

MR. CARR: I would be glad-to read the section of
the statutes which is Section 64-3-14 (c):

"When two or more separately owned tracts of land
are embraced within a spacing or proration unit, or where
there are owners of royalty interests or undivided interests
in oil and gas minerals which are separately owned or any .
combination thereof, embraced within such spacing or proration
unit, the owner or owners thereof may validly pool their
interests and develop their lands as a unit. Where, howevor,
such owner or owners have not agreed to pool their interests,
and where one such separate owner, or owners, who has the
right to drill has drilled or proposes to drill a well on
said unit to a common source of supply, the Commission, to
avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells or to‘protect
correlative rights, or to prevent waste, shall pool all or
any part of such laﬁds or interest or both in the spacing or
proration unit as a unit.”

I see no requirement for any sort of good faith or
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1 lany time requirement or any sort of effort before or after
2 |l an application is filed.

3 I would further submit in response to this point

4 |l that once an application is filed there is still an extended

5 | period of time within which an individual who is being forced
6 | pooled ~~ within which they may voluntarily come in and join

7 || the unit.

8 MR. KELLAHIN: I think the point is relevant in

g | that Mr. Antweil has testified that everytime he does business
10 [[with Yates he has to force pool them -- in response to this

11 j| letter of July 26, 1997; in the telephone conversation between
12 §them on the fourteenth of July -- he simply indicates that

13 || this pattern of operation is his only ability to do business

Phone (505) 982-9212

14 jwith Yates is to force pool them.

Lo d
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825 Calle Mejia, No. 122, Sanua Fe, New Mexico &7501

15 I am simply contending that that is not the case.
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16 [[That it is the practice to file the application and then

17 |lsee if he can work out an effort to reach an agreement. So,

18 ||I think I have made my point.

19 MR. CARR: May it please the Commission, I would

20 lsubmit that no matter how these two individuals do business
21 ||that it doesn't fall within the scope of this hearing nor

— 22 arises under the statuteywhich I have quoted to you.

! 23 MR, RAMEY: I think the point has been made.

24 MR. KELLAHIN: I have no further questions of Mr.

- 25 iaAntweil.
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1 MR. RAMEY: Does anyone have any questions of Mr.
. 2 | Antweil?
3 He may be excused.
4 (THEREUPON, the witness was excused.)
5 MR. RAMEY: Anything further, Mr. Carr?
6 MR. CARR: That concludes ny direct.
7 MR. RAMEY: Let's take about a fifteen minute
8 || recess.
— = 9 (THEREUPON, the hearing was in recess.)
wy
~~
®Q oo
.% 8 10
g1l
°°§%~ 11 MR. RAMEY: The hearing will come to order. Mr,
858
- £ et 12 | Kellahin?
2852
ay ‘Z.ng
- §,¢3 13
o g8 g
'E 28 14 JOHNNIE M. MORGAN
T BSE
o o S 15 l was called as a witness ky the protestants, and having been
H § it
P RS
. & 16 |t first duly sworn, testified upon his oath as follows, to-wit:
P 17
it 'DIRECT EXAMINATION
- 19 || BY MR. KELLAHIN:
i 20 0 Would you please state your name and by whom you
o 21 || are employed and in what capacity?
- 22 A. My name is Johnnie M. Morgan and I am employed by
j 23 )| Yates Petroleum Corporation as production engineer.
-1 24 Q Mr. Morgan, have you previously testified before the
%5 | commission as a production engineer and had your qualificationg
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accepted and made a matter of record?

A Yes, sir, I have.

0. Have you made a study of and are yod familiar with
the facts surrounding this particular application by Yates?

a. Yes, sir, I am.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission, please, are the
witness' qualifications acceptable?
MR. RAMEY: Yes, they are acceptable.

0 (Mr. Kellahin continuing.) Mr. Morgan, I show you
what I have marked as Yates' Exhibit Number One, which is
the A.F.E., and ask you to identify it and explain what
information it contains?

A Exhibit Number One is a A.F.E. written by Yates
Petroleum Corporation which is the estimated cost to drill,
complete and equip a Morrow test well, the subject well, which
would be the Antweil 1.X. State No. 1, in the south half
of Section 29 of 18 South, 25 East.

Q Does Yates Petroleum Corporation desire to be
designated the operator of that acreage?

A Yes, sir, they do.

Q You heaid Mr., Williams' testimony on behalf of
Morris R. Antweil did you not?

A. Yes, sir, I 'did.

0 "Are you in agreement with Mr. Williams with regards

to the risk factor that ought to be assessed in this particulan
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and after drilling the well.

1 bhelieve Mr . Williams‘

dollars a month.
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to the normal charges for cost and supervision while
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matter?
A. ves, sir.
Q. He indicated a risk factor of two hundred percant?
A Yes, siry that's correct.
0. in your opinion regardless of which applicant is

you pelieve that the two hundred

pbe a fair and reasonable charge?

restimony with regards

percent risk factor
8 Yes, sir, I would say that.
0. 1 refer you to Mr. Wwilliams'

drilling

testimony was that during

the drilling the cost ot supervision was [iftcen hundred

is that a fair and

A Yes, six, 1 believe SO-

1} 1f Yates Petroleum C‘rpcratiOn is, in fact, designat
the operator of this half section would you propose that
fifteen hundred dollars pe charged for supervision costs while
drilling?

A. ves, sir, I peiieve that is reasonable.

0. And ‘the other charge T think was two hundred and

twenty-five dollars a month after drilling?

sir.

\ A. YeSs,
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Q In vour opinion, Mr. Morgan, is that a fair and
reasonable charge?

A Yes, sir, I believe it is.

Q. Okay. Let me look to the subject matter of the
A.F.E. and ask you if you have made a comparison of the

Yates' A.F.E. with the Antweil's A.F.E.?

A Yes, sir. I have.

0 All right. You have got &hat comparison before you?
A Yes, sir, I have.

) I don't know that we have had that marked as an

exhibit and I will mark that as Yates' Exhibit Number Two
and ask you how you prepared that exhibit?

a I simply compared the proposed A.F.E. with the
proposed Morris R. Antweil A.F.E. and tried to‘compare apples
and apples and oranges and oranges to decide which A.F.E.
was more reasonable.

0 Based upon your experience, Mr. Morgan, can you

express an opinion with regard to the reasonableness of

equipping a well with used material, as proposed by Antweil?
a. In my experience with Yates Petroleum or with a
major o0il company, or with other oil companies, I have never

used used equipment.

Q. What is the potential risk with used equipment, Mr.
Morgan?
A& I am not certain as to what the risk factor might
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be. I would consider it to be somewhat higher, though.

MR. CARR: I don't believe the witness is qualified
to testify with regard to the risk from his experience with
used material since he has just admitted that he has never
had any experience with used material.

MR. RAMEY: I think you are correct, Mr. Carr.

Q (Mr. Kellahin continuing.) 1In the -- have you made
a cost comparison between the use of used tubing and casing
and compared it to the cost of the new versus the used costs
of casing and tubing?

Ar Yes, sir, I have.

Q. Please go ahead --

A I £ind that for the nsed well head his estimated
cost to be eight thousand dollars and a new one is approximatel
twelve thousand dollars.

Five and a half inch production casing, the used
casing will cost approximately forty—fivé thousand dollars and
the five and a half inch production casing, proposed new by
Yates, is forty-seven thousand two hundred dollars.

The tubing, two and three eighths inch tubing, the
used tubing is fifteen thousand eight hundred dollars and
the two and three eighths new tubing by Yates is seventeen
thousand five hundred dollars.

0. Have you made a study to determine whether the propog

prices for the used materials as suggested by Antweil in the
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1 JA.F.E. are reasonable?

2 A. Yes, sir. In my opinion they are somewhat high.

3|l It has been my experience in using used eguipment in the

4 | past ~--

5 MR. CARR: I would have to renew my objection. HRHe

6 {{ has not had experience in using used materials based on his

7 || own admission.
8 A, Well, if I may clarifv this. I have not used used

9 | equipment in the drilling of a new well but we have used

3
2
Q o
-é 8 10 | used equipment in material transfers from one lease to another
»
3= ‘
i&go, 11 | with production egquipment whether it be tubing, pumping
Zo-c
. o' LN
‘ HEdA , o - - . .
- gggg 12 y equipment or flow lines and things of this nature.
H H a -
)
; -5535% 13 Our rule of thumb is this, that tubing that has
i O~ &
L B3l
: gg%& 14 | been used and has been tested and drifted will be valued
- a sg‘
o] =§ 15 | at approximately seventy-five percent of new.
@ O
8 16 0 (Mr, Kellahin continuing.) What is the percentage
; 17 | comparison hetween the new and used as suggosted by Antweil?
18 A The well head equipment is somewhat lower than

19 | seventy~-five percent. The tubing and the production casing

20 | is higher.

21 0. Is Yates Petroleum Corporation prepared to commence

- 22 | the drilling of this well if they should be designated the

23 operators?

1 24 A, Yes, sir, we are.
b

25 0. Mr. Williams indicated that a neriod of some ninety
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1 ddays after entry of the order be a reasonable time in which
2 || to commence the drilling of these wells.

3 Do you agree or disagree?

4 A Yates will be prepared to drill the well within

5 I sixty days.

6 MR. KELLAHIN: I have no further questions of Mr.

7 J| Morgan.

8 MR. RAMEY: Any questions of the witness? Mr.
” 3 9 || Carr?
v
v %
-g 8 10 MR. CARR: I have several.
L~ ¥
: & E?;N 11
£ 258 o |
— bt §5§ 12 CROSS EXAMINATION
§dg
P 13 || BY MR. CARR:
-ﬂ [ X X'l
@ S g
U=l K:
g §§“ 14 0. Do your figures on casing costs include the
W,
g9%%
o g 15 || transporting the casing to the well?
: ® O o ’
- 3 16 A Yes, sir, they do.
é ; . 17 0. Now, you indicated that in your experience, such
" 18 as it is --
15 MR. KELLAHIN: I would object to that comment.

! 20 0 (Mr. Carr continuing.) - I will rephrase the question.
21}l Based on your experience vou indicated that the cost of used

- 22 || equipment should be approximately seventy-five percent of

E 23 || the new?

o 3 24 A Yes, sir.

- / 425 Q. Do you know what factors go into determining the
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4
. i 1 1cost of used?
B 2 A The age and the condition of the equipment and the
3 ||prior service of the equipment.
4 0. Could it also include the demand for different types
5 fof casing as well as for tubing?
. 6 A Yes, sir.
7 0 S0, it is not surprising that there is some
8 {| fluctuation item by item?
3 9 A~ I would not be surprised.
©
k -E ,g 10 Q0 Mr. Morgan, how long have you been employed by Yates?
[RS
i
i&zﬁ T just didn't hear that?
8 53
¥t 12 A One year.
&&ﬁA ,
B EAZ L .
.: 3g2 13 0. Are you familiar with Yates' efforts in preparing
7 [ Xl v
- . g &
f §'§§“ 4l their A.F.E.'s proposed in the drilling of other wells?
o a G:s‘
= \
B 15 A, Yes, sir, I am.::.
! @ 3 ,
- 8 16 0 Based on your experience do the costs, barring
17 M unforeseen circumstances, do the costs usually come in fairly
18 l close to the A.F.E.?
19 A. Yes, sir.
: 20 0 Would you guarantee that the costs of this well will
o . 21l not go over the A.F.E.?
- 22 A No, sir, I won't.
rE ‘ ‘ f 2 MR. CARR: I have nc further questions. |
[ | 24 MR. RAMEY: Any other questions of the witness? '
; : ;
R - % MR. KELLAHIN: No, sir.
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MR. RAMEY: He may be excused.

(THEREUPON, the witness was excused.)
JACK McCAW
was called as a witness by the protestants, and having been

first duly sworn, testified upon his oath as follows, to-wit:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

0. Mr. McCaw, will you please state vour name and by
whom you are employed and in what capacity?

A, Jack McCaw and 1 am employed by Yates Petroleum

Corporation as a landman.

0. And your last name is spelled M-c-C-a-w.
a. Yes, sir.
0. All right, sir. How long have you been employed by

Yates Petroleum Corporation in that capacity?

A Twenty years.

0. Have you previously testified before the Commission
in your capacity»as a landman?

A, I have.

") And were your qualifications accepted and made a
matter of record?

A Yes, sir.

MR. KELLAHIN: I ask the Commission to recognize Mr.
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1 || McCaw as an expert regarding land matters.

2 MR. RAMEY: The Commission considers him qualified.
3 0. {Mr. Kellahin continuing.) Mr. McCaw, let me ask

4 || you with regard to the subject acreage, did you first contact
) 5 || Morris R. Antweil or his.employees or representatives or did
6 | they first contact you with regards to the drilling of the

7 || subject well?

Z‘j 8 A We contacted them first.
1 _ 9 0 When did that take place?
: g 10 A July the l4th.
B @ | 0. Will you relate for the benefit of the Commission

12 | to the best of your recollection the substance of that

13 ) conversation and how it transpired?

h reporting
General Court Reporting Service
825 Calle Mejia, No. 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
Phone (505) 982-9212 :

%j 'E 14 A We prepared the A.F.E. and Scott Wilson had written
. :S 15 || the letter dated July 14th and that afternoon I was talking
&
16 | to Bob Williams and I told him that we were going to mail it
i 17 || that afternoon.
18 0 What, if any, response did Mr. Williams give you?
~ 19 A, I don't remember that he said anything,
[ ‘j 20 0. After that conversation terminated what, if any,
21 || conversations did you have that day with represehtatives of
- 22 | Morris R. Antweil?
B ; 2 A Well, Mr. Allen called in about an hour.
E  , 24 0. In summary, what was the context of that conversationp

- 26 A Woll, he insisted that he operate the well and that
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Page_ ...
we shouldn't operate it -- that he should.
0. Okay. What 1s the ownership interest that Yates

Petroleum Corporation has in the south half of Section 297

a. Fifty percent.

0 Based upon your experience, Mr. McCaw, what is the
custom and practice within the industry with regards to
picking an operator for acreage to operate the well?

A In all instances that we are familiar with the
largest owner usually operates it, if he wants to.

Q. In terms of the south half of Section 29 who is the
largest owner?

A Yates Petroleum Corporation.

MR. KELLAHIN: I have no further guestions.

MR. RAMEY:  Mr. Carr?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. CARR:
0. Mr. McCaw, I seem to have a question about what
happened on the fourteenth of July.
It is your recollection that you called Antweil?
A I didn't say that I called. I said that I was
talking to Bob. I don't remember who called who. All I know

is that we worc talking and I don't even remember what we

discussed.

0. Okay. But there were discussions on that date?
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» 1 A Yes, and I told him about this letter and the
s ' é - 2 § -~ that the A.F.E. would be in the mail that afternoon.
) — 3 0 And it wouldn't be inconsistent with your reccllccticg

4 || that there were two telephone calls from Antweil to you,

5 || your office, that day concerning this well?

6 A Oh, there could have been a hundred.

7 Q Okay, I just wanted to clarify ~-- there definitely
8 || was a discussion on July l4th concerning the drilling of

g

9 i this well and who was to be the operator?

g
o %
‘é 8 10 A. Yes.
»
b g = .
: oo§§S " 0. That's all I just wanted to ~- do you own fifty
N
a8 Fex
[ sy §§§§ 12 | percent of this well?
i ¥ A\ -~
P Q XAZ
P _: §g:§ 13 A. Yates Petroleum Corporation does.
; . G~ B
v B .
b ; g'ggé 14 0. You own or just represent?
ok s
83
- ) g 15 A Yates Petroleum Corporation and the stockholders of
® O
]
o0

16 || Yates Petroleum Corporation own fifty percent.

i 17 Q. How does this ownership interest figure break down,
18 || and your stockholders, could you give them to me?

- 19 A. Twenty-five pcrcent is Yates Petroleum Corporation;

20 | and the other twenty-five percent is Yates Milling Company;

21 | Martin Yates, III; and John A Yates, who owns Yates Petroluem

- 22 | corporation.
J 23 Q. But, in fact, you stand here representing fifty
24

percent of the ownership?

A. Right.

"

n
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0. Is that correct?

A Right.

0. What percent does Antweil represent here today?

A Morris Antweil -- he says that he represents fifty
percent.

0. Do you have any reason to believe that that isn't
true?

A Not necéssarily.'

MR. CARR: Okay. I have nothing further.

MR. RAMEY: Any other questions of the witness? He
may be excused. |

(THEREUPON, the witness was excused.)

MR. RAMEY: Any other witnesses?

MR. KELLAHIN: ©No, sir, that completes our case.

MR. RAMEY: Any closing statements?

MR. CARR: This case originally came before an
Examiner of this Commission on the applicantior of Antweil's to
force pool the south half of Section 29, Township 18 South,
Range 25 East. This case occurred on August 17th and Yates
appeared in opposition to that application and there was a
considerable amount of testimony at that time and the record
has been incorporated into this hearing.

But the one fact that stands out at that hearing
was that the Yates' A.F.E. was approximately forty thousand

dollars more than the Antweil's A.F.E.

A
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An order was entered by this Commission granting
Antweil's application and designating Antweil the operator
and a de novo hearing was nvomntly called for by Yates and
an application in their own right requesting that they be
designated the operator.

Now, Yates is obviously displeased with the fact
that Antweil sought a forced pooling order. But I think the
testimony here today makes it absolutely clear that at least
before Antweil even filed his application for forced pooling
that there had been considerable discussion between his
office and that of Yates concerning the drilling of the well
and who would be designated operator.

Now, the past experience Antweil had indicated that
when trying to put together a anit in this situation in which
he was working with the Yates that you generélly had to file
a forced pooling application for serious negotiations to
begin and they did just that in this case.

Now, Antweil compiied with all of the statutes. He
complied with the statute that I read earlier in all respects
and he got the order that he was entitled to get after those
proceedings.

Now, Yates has tried to put in some sort of notice
or good faith requirement in this thing. We are not preépared
to sit here and say that good faith has not been used on either

side because we believe, in fact, that all actions . have been
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conducted in a manner consistent with good faith,

But we do think that it is strange that Yates would
try and read something into the rule, something which is not
there and which, in fact, is full of pitfalls for the
Commission should they start requiring some sort of a period
before applications can be filed.

I think that the testimony here today shows that
Antwelil and Yates étand in the same position, each represents
fifty percent of the working interests, each represents fifty
percent of those who, if they ioin in the drilling of the
well, will pay the cost of the drilling of the well.

| Yates is obviously concerned with the type of pipe
that will be used. But I believe the testimony will clearly
show that the type of pipe proposed to be used on this well
has been used in other wells in the area and has never, in
fact, been a source of a problem.

That the pipe will be tested and that it will be
tested for more than or to a greater extent than even new
ripe is tested and that it will cost less.

Now, should this Commission decide to rule for Yates,
I think you will be making a selection between competent
operators and there is going to have to be some basis for
the decision.

If it is on whether or not used or new tubing should

be used in a well, I think that that is a dangerous position
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for the Commission to get into. I don't think that is the
kind of a decision the Commission wants to make.

I think the real question that is before you and
hboth sides have testifijied that when they drill a well how
close the well comes in at the A.F.E., barring some unforeseen
circumstances; and I think the real guestion before this
Commission is whether or not you are ging to require the
working interest owners who are going to be paying the cost
of this well to pay forty thousand dollars additional money
for basically the same well.

Now, if you look at the Commission's standards for
a forced pooling order -- any forced poolirng order that I can
find the fifth finding readé as follows:

"That to avoid the drilling of unncessary wells and
to protect correlative rights and to afford to the owner of
each interest in said unit the opportunity to recover or
receive without unnecessary expense its just and fair share
of the gas in said pool and the subject application should
be approved."

And it continues -- and I would 'submit to you that

that finding couldn't be used if you found for Yates because

you would be requiring unnecessary expense.
Now, this Commission is charged, among other things,
to prevent waste. Waste can be defined as economic waste.

The drilling of unnecessary wclls is economic waste.
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Requiring the working interest owners to spend
forty thousand dollars more, I submit to you is the same
question, it is economic waste.

Antweil appeared before you once before and got the
order they felt that they were entitled to and we contend here
today that we are entitled to the same order.

MR. RAMEY: Thank you, Mr. Carr. Mr. Kellahin?

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, we have
made some facetious remarks about this being a penny-flipping
case and that all matters are reasonably equal, but to me
that is not the case.

That you cannot flip a coin because the eguities
stand for Yates Petroleum Corporation.

The question before the Commission is not an easy
one to resolve. We have agreed that either operator is
a competent operator in this sgituation.

We have agreed that the risk factor is going to
be about the same. The costs of supervision of the well
are going to be approximately the same.

Mr. Carr places much emphasis on the dirfference of
the A.F.E.'s. We have shown from Mr. Williams' testimony
that those costs differences on the bottom lines don't mean
much when you look at the individual entries. The difference

is some ten percent.

We all know that A.F.E.'s are nothing but an estimate




Page

1t fand that those costs will vary.

2 Whether it is prudent or not, the use of certain
3 fused equiprment in the well, I don't think this is how this
4 || case should be decided. Mr. Carr has indicated that this

5§ || is how to decide this case.

6 How do we do it? Well, you can do it one of two
7 ways. Perhaps you can look to see which of the operators
8 || were first in time, if everything else is equal. The first

9{in time is the guy who ought to get it.

Py 3
o 2
i g8 ®
E’ 8 10 Now, is that first in time with regards to the first
: ud :
P 3=
: iégﬂ 1t iman that made a telephone call and decided that I want to
H 4 Z"‘
i g Fed
- ig-g‘;s - 12]ldrill the well?
;o S.&j?-l
o SRk . ; . :
= §§‘~:} 13 If that's the situation we believe that the testimony
- ®O75
; 5 §§§ 14 i shows the first person to suggest the well was Yates. They
- €84
- = g 16 | staked the location and they prepared the A.F.E. and that
® G .
8 16 || they were in the process of submitting it to Antweil.

17 Telephone conversations took place and that is one
18l way to decide.

- 19 Another way to decide it is to decide it on the basis
20 | of the guy gets to the Commission first -- it's a race -- the.

21 jione that files his application first is the guy that wins,

D 22 I don't think any of those ways are the right way.

23 11 think you do it as Mr. McCaw suggested in his testimony.

pE—_—’

N S 24 | what is the custom and practice of the industry? You choose

the operator that has the biggest ownership interest in the
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subject well.

Why do we do that? Practical consideration. The
guy that has got the bigaest cwnership interest is the one
that is going to try to make the best well -- he has got
the biggest economic risk involved and he is going to be
the more prudent.

We find that in our day-to~day operations. If you
own ten or fifteeﬁ percent of something, of a particular
business of proposition, you are not going to devote as much
time to it as the situation where if you may own fifty or
sixty percent. That's just human nature.

In this case Mr. Carr argues that they are both
equal. That they are both in a fifty-fifty position. Such
is not the case.

The statute requires that owners who have not agreed
pool their interests and they come to the Commission for a
forced pooling application.

It is our contention that Morris R. Antweil has
failed to meet that burden of proof by the admissions of Mr.
Williams who has indicated under cross examination in breaking
down the ownership interests that Morris R. Antweil owns
zero.

Zero to fifty percent indicates to me that a
reasonable, rational, decision in this case designates the

Yates Petroleum Corporation as the operator. Thank you.
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1 MR. RAMEY: Thank you. 1s there anything further
) B o Il in this case?
X ) 3 pid you offer your exhibits, Mr. Kellahin?

MR. KELLAHIN: 1 did not and I would like to do sO

F- 3

g || at this time. I have Exhibits One and TwO which were the

s||A.F.E.'s and the comparison of the A.F.B. and then there were

7 I two more thal were Antweil's letters of May 3, 177, and the
} -
g || June 29, 1977, letters which Mr. Antweil identified and
p=3 o i may we have those submitted into evidence?
vy
[
o :
E 8 wl MR. RAMEY: Okay. I think the first letter was but
®
- ¢ §=
:égﬂ 11 I 1 don't have the second one. They will be admitted.
A
A rse
. » %g;g 12 The Comnmission will take the case under advisement
] Qe
¢dg
& 5?33 13l and the hearing is adjourned.
. ‘8-‘2
s -y )
Lo §§§_§ 14 (THEREUPON, the hearing was concluded.)
g 3%
* = 15
. B3
v ® o
Lo 8 16
17
18
19
20
21
- 22
.23
24
|
F ; - 25
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o

Z't 1 MR. STAMETS: Call next case, Case 6009,
PO L 2 MS. TESCHENDORF: Case 6009, application of Morris

3 || R. Antweil for compulsory pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico.

a4 MR. CARR: Mr. Examiner, I am William F. Carr,
P 5 || Catron, Catron & Sawtell, Santa Fe, appearing on behalf of
. s || the applicant. I have one witness and six exhibits.
é 7 MR, KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, I am Ton
gfw g |t Kellahin, Kellahin & Fox, Santa Fe, New Mexico, appearing on
§ = g || behalf of Yates Petroleum Company and I have one witness to
T g B
. 'E 8 1o || be sworn.
5 3
2 $ 5% 1 MR. STAMETS: I would like for all of the witnesses
; 8D 3.2 0
! A
§§§§ 12 || to stand and be sworn at the same time.
o &
P 8.3 - ;
[ 2";5% 13 (THEREUPON, the witnesses were sworn.)
; < 3¢
j o R yga
AN E A 14
T e 5.d
¢ Eb's\
! ol 15 R. M. WILLIAMS
R N
P 8 16 llwas called as a witness by the applicant, and having been
47 I first Quly sworn, testified upon his oath as follows, to-wit:
18
: 19 DIRECT EXAMINATION
i
-
; 20 BY MR. CARR:
§ 21 Q Would you state your name and place of residence?
; .- 22 A R. M. Williams, Hobbs, New Mexico,
‘ 23 0. By whom are you employed and in what capacity?
? 24 A Morris R. Antweil as an engineer.

25 0. Have you previously testified hefore this Commission
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and had your credentials accepted and made a matter of

record?
A Yes, I have,.
) Are you familiar with the application in this
case?
A Yes, I am.
MR, CARR: Are the witness' credentials acceptable?
MR. STAMETS: They are..
0 (Mr. Carr continuing.) State briefly what the

applicant seeks in this case?

A We have requested that the Commission pool the
south half of Section 29, 18 South, 25 East, as to all depths
for the purpose of drilling a nine thousand foOtAMorrow test.

0. Have you prepared or has there been prepared under
your direction and Supervision certain exhibits for introdudtipJ
in this case?

A Yes, sir.

0 Will you please refer to what has been marked as
Exhibit Number One and explain what it is and what it shows?

A Exhibit One is a New Mexico 0il Conservation Form
C-101, and is an example of the form for the provosed well
submitted primarily to show the casing cementing program that
would be employed for a well on the proposed unit.

0 Now, will you refer to what has been marked as

Exhibit Number Two and explain what it is and what it shows?
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Both wells are immediately north of the proposed location.

0. So, Antweil is the operator of the offset wells
to the proposed well?

A Yes, sir.

Q0 Would you refer to what has been marked as Exhibit
Number Four and explain what it is and what it shows?

A Exhibit Four is a map of the area. The proposed well
is designated in red, a red dot.

The proposed prorxation unit is outlined in red in
the south half of Section 29,

Successful Morrow completions in the area are marked
in orange. ‘The dry or non-economic Morrow tests in the area
are marked with a blue dot.

In addition there are also some locations or
drilling Morrow tests in the aréa and these are marked with
an open circle.

0 Have you made any calculations as to what risk
Antweil will be assuming in drilling this well?

A The risk as we anticipate it is fairly high., From
looking at the map there has been a number of Morrow tests
drilled in the area and outside of our two wells, the Penasco
and the Rio, in the south half of Section 20 and the north
half of Section 29, both of 18, 25, and in the four wells
in the Boyd Field of Vaskins to the south, the Morrow has been

found or non-economic through this area.
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1 The recent Bennett and Ryan well drilled in Section
'"‘ 21131 of 18, 25, whirh wounld be a southwest offset to the

3 || proposed well in the Morrow was non-productive. Bennett and
4 || Rvyan are now drilling in the north half of Section 32 and

5 || the completion of that well will give some more geologic

g || information for the proposed well.

-

7 0. In drilling any of the other wells in the area has
" g || Antweil come to the Commission seeking a compulsory pooling
= g || oxrder?
0 5
g 3 10 A Yes, we have.
é%’%il 11 0 What risk factors have been set on other wells that
92
aggg 12 lare similar in the area?
=3
z §§§§ 13 A, They were set at two hundred percent.
38
1 ﬁ%;g 14 Q In your opinion is the proposed location better or
o e s,
;og i | worse from a structural point of view than those other wells
- ® § 1g | in the area on which a two hundred percent risk factor was
17 set?
18 A I would say it would be the same to poorer prospects
1p fand if the other working interest owner in the three hundred
20 and twenty acres has recently drilled in the area and is
- 21 familiar with the area and if they would fail to join us I
22 think that this would be an indication that they cons;ider the
o3 [[risk being high and undesirable for drilling a well.
24‘ 0. Do you have a recommendation to make to the Commissiop
g5 [|@8 to what risk factors should be set on this well?
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A We would request two hundred percent.

0. Now, do you have a recomniendation to make to the
Commission for overhead and administrative costs for drilling
and producing the well if, in fact, it is a producing well?

A, Yes. In line with our other wells in the areé we
request, would request, fifteen hundred dollars overhead per
month while drilling the well and two hundred and twenty-five
dollars a month overhead for each producing well,.

0. Are these recommendations in line with what is being
charged by other operators in the area?

a. Yes, sir.

0. Now, will you refer to what has been marked as
Exhibit Numbers Five and Six and explain what they are and
what they show?

A, Exhibits Five and Six are our correspondence with
Yates. Exhibit Five is a letter of July 26, at which tine
we declined to join Yates in their proposals to drill the
south half of Section 29, at an estimated cost of four hundred
and twenty-five thousand dollars and requested that they

join us in the drilling of the proposed well at our anticipated

‘cost of three hundred and eighty-five thousand dollars.

Exhibit Six is our letter of August the 8th and is
a notification to Yates Petroleum of this hearing and we sent
them a copy of our AFE cost estimate and requested, again,

that thev join us in the drilling.
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Page
0 Doeg Morris R. Antweil request to be named the
designated operator of this well?
A Yey, sir.
0 In your opinion will the grantinngf this application

be in the hest interest of conservation and the prevention

of waste and the protection of correlative rights?

A Yes, sir.

0 Do you have anything further to add to your
testimony?

A No, I think that's it.

0. Were your Exhibits One through Six prepared by you
or under your direction and supervision or have you reviewed
them and can testify from your own knowledge that they are
accurate and correct?

A Yes, I prepared them.

MR. CARR: We would offer at this time Antweil's
Exhibits One through Six.

MR. STAMETS: These exhibits will be admitted.

MR, CARR: I have nothing further on direct.

MR, STAMETS; Mr. Williams, on your Exhibit Number
Five in the last paragraph there is a sentence that says,
"We consider the anticipated cost to be excessive to our
experience in the immediate area."”

What was the anticipated cost submitted to you?

A They were four hundred and twenty-five thousand
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dollars was the AFE amount submitted to us hy Yates.

MR. STAMETS: Are there any other guestions of the

witness?

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please ---

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:
0. Mr. Williams, you indicated that the Antweil interest

in this south half of that section is a fifty percent interest

did you not?

A Yes.
0 What will be the Antweil's percentage after payout?
A onr farm-out agreement in that section with Han-

Ladd 0il Company provides for a fifty percent back-in after
payout. So, our working interest after payout would be
reduced to twenty-five percent and Han-~Ladd would have twenty-
five percent,
I would like to point out that in no way Han-Ladd
shares any cost of drilling the well.
0. Does Antweil have any other partners in this percent-

age of acreage besides Han-Ladd?

A Yes, we do.

Q Who\are those partners, Mr. Williams?
A This is from memory --

0 Yes, sir.
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1 A We have Moranco, Harvey E, Yates Company, DA&S --
2 Q Say again?
2 A, DAssS, Smith—Collins, Murray Cash, SDD, Jack Daniels,

4 I Mike Tinley --

5 0 Do you know what bercentage each one of those Partner
fh. 6 fhold in the south half of this section?

7 A Of our acreage Harvey E. Yates has ten pPercent;

8 [[Moranco hag thirty; pags has ten; Cash has ten; Steeq has

8 ten; Collins has five; Daniels hag two and a half; anqg Tinley

- 5
' -E 8 10has two and a hailf,
s Tt o . N
$x 11 Q Mr, Williams, 1 believe Your exhibitg indicate g
M%z...
8 58 _
. §§§§ 12 || letter dated July 2s, 1977, on behalf of Antweil te Yates?
N [ 9~4-
i Q‘MEA
: : Ky
P R 13 A Yes,
! £ 5”2
o .5\".'0 .
I T 14 0. Let me see if T cap find a copy of that letter -~
R ©s5d
. Q- . .
o ":E: = 16 |in that letter you rejected a Previous offer by Yates to have
i : - |
o w5
c 8 16 fYOU join Yates in the drilling of g well on this half section?

17 | Is that Correct?

. 18/ A Yes, sir,
19 0. And the only reason you set for, in that letter, for
20 | rejecting thejr request was that Yates! AFg you believe jg

21 || excessive?

S 22 A Yes, sir,
23 0 That is the only Teason, is that correct?
24 n That'sg correct,

25 0 And do you consider Yateg to be g competent operator?
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A, Yes, sir.

0 There is no other reason except for the fact that
you believe the AFE to be excessive?

A Right.

0 All right, sir. Perhaps I should mark our exhibits
first and then we could talk about the Yates exhibits and
then everybody will have a copy.

I show you, Mr. Williams, what I have marked and
intend to subsequently introduce as Yates Petroleum Corporation
Exhibit Number Four. I show you that exhibit. It is a letter
dated July 14, 1977, from Yates Petroleum Company.

You, in fact, received that letter didn't you, Mr,

Williams?
A Yes, sir, we did.
0. Attached to that letter as an attachment is a copy

of a proposed AFE by Yates Petroleum Corporation is there

not?
A Yes.

0. And that is the AFE that you have felt was excessive
and the reason that you submitted to them your counter-
proposal, is that not correct?

A That's correct.

0 All right. Would you take that Yates exhibit, Number
Four, and a copy of your proposed AFE for this particular

well and show me those particular items which you believe to
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;”be excessiveo

Yates

is fourteen dollars and

6 || twenty cents ang Antwej] g €stimateg drilling Cost jig twelve

7 [[dollars apg Seventy-fjye centg?

A That'g right

0 And yoy believe that ¢q be 4 31gn1flcant dlfference°
10 A Yes
11 0 All} right, S1r, what else do You point to as reason

A3, It doesn '+ Seem to pe any one item but there jg a
litrie bit of difference all of the way through,
,5” The main difference is the four hundreg and twenty-
16 || five thousanqg dollars Versus the three hundreq and eighty-
five thousang dollars,

There jg an extrg forty thousang dollarg in there

It looks like approximately, what

|
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you felt were excessive and apparently you did not, sir, is
that correct?

A, No,

Q. You simply looked at the bottom line --

A, Mainly was interested in the total cost.

0. I éee. In looking at your AFE, now, and I don't
remember which exhibit that is and if you will turn to your
proposed AFE; Mr. Williams, I want to ask you with regards
to the production casing and the tubing.

I understand from your AFE that you proposed to
install used production casing and used tubing in that
particular well, is that not correct?

3, We don't have a definite proposal but that will
probably be the case.

0 Now, the fact that you have proposed used tubing and
used production casing in your particular AFE and if you will
note on the Yates AFE that they are proposing to use new
production casing and tubing and that would account for the
difference would it not?

A A slight difference.

0 I note there is a slight difference and is it not . a
custom and practice in the industry that used casing and tubing
should be reduced by some fifty to seventy—five'percent under
the cost. .of the new —-- I am sorry, I mis-spoke>——

A Are you buying or selling?
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0 I am buying, I am going to drill a well, or you
are going to drill a well, and I want to buy this used tubing
and casing to complete the well in the manner that you have
suggested.

A, It is just like all other items. It depends on what
the market is at that time., Here a couple of years ago used
material was bringing fifty percent more than new material.

Right now we judge these prices to be in line withr
what the market is for used material that has been drifted
and tested and delivered to the location.

0 In your opinion as an expert witness is there a

preference in using the used material over the new material?

A There is a differential in cost, yes.
0. Is there any differential in quality?
A If it is properly tested and inspected it will do an

adeguate job for these wells.

0 What will be the source of the used casing and tubing
Where do you intend to get it?

A Buy it from Hobbs Pipe and Supply.

0 Why have you selected Hobbs Pipe and Supply for the

source of this equipment?

3, They are close.

0. Sir?

A They are handy.

0. Is that the only reason?
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Co 1 A We have continually bought our material from Hobbs

2 I Pipe and Supply since it is an allied company. i

» 3 Q That's right, Antweil owns Hobbs Pipe and Supply,
. Lo 4 i does it not?
% 5 A That's correct.
6 0 Is that not the reason that Antweil desires to be

i 7 || designated the operator of this well?

14 || whether Hobbs Pipe and Supply Company is competitive with

morris

15 | other suppliers in the area?

g 8 A Not that I know of.
= 9 0 All right. Have you examined what the price of the
[ 20 @
P ~
! [ -] . . . . . .
Lo .g 9 10 l casing and tubing would be if you bought it from a dlSlntereste#
i 3%5 11 {{ third party and not from Hobbs Pipe and Supply?
g B0 S
i [N
. EE‘:‘;‘: 12 A, I haven't myself, no, I didn't.
g g'aé}?’?
P N~
o o : s
;e ] §§§ 13 0. You have made no cost comparisons to find out
| 255
§Z&
$.d
Oy
! =
ET-A
i : (8]
| 8 16 A I haven"t at this time, no, sir.
§ 17 0. All right, sir. ©Now, with regards to the Antweil
; ; 1g | AFE, Mr. Williams, are you in a position -- T know that there
: sglie a disagreement with the costs here -- and I want to know
; 20 || how sure you are of the Antweil costs.
21 I want to ask you if you are willing to guarantee to
- 27 || Yates that the actual costs of this well will not exceed the

23 || proposed AFE?

24 A Mo, 1 won't guarantee that.

25 0. Why not?
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1 A, Because you don't know what vou are going to
7 if encounter when you drill the well.

3 0. All right. That same situation woculd also apply

4 | to Yates! AFE?

E i 5 A Yes, that's right. Theirs could be a lot more.

€ ; 6 0. And it also could be less?

;»i 7 A But we have the experience of drilling two wells
%N' g I in the immediate area and the costs on those two wells have

been actually less than three hundred and eighty-five

10 || thousand dollars.

11 0 In fact, state-wide Yates Petroleum Company drills

12 i substantially more wells than Antweil don't they?

13 A Oh, yeah.

Phone (505) 9829212

14 0 So, there is no question about the competency of

Q'eneml Court Reporting Service
825 Cauc Mejia, No. 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

15 loperators is there?

[
sid morrish reporting service

16 A No.

17 0 What figures in your AFE, Mr. Williams, would you

1g J| increase or that would be subject to the uncertainties of

- ; 1o ldrilling the well? Which one of these costs would you expect

20 [ EO be increased?

21 A The mud and water costs always are --
:m- 22 0. That 1is sort of speculative, isn't it?
23 A Speculative on what that will cost and --
24 Q ' Excuse me, let me ask you a guestion. Yates' AFE
25 l|says that they estimaﬁe that that will be thirty-seven thousand
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dollars and you have estimated that it will be thirty thousand
dollars and both figures are in the ball park are thev not?

A Correct.

0 What else would be a figure that you would want to
look at very closely during the drilling of the well? Which
ones might fluctuate?

A It's not a matter of looking at them very closely
but if you encounter a situation where you go on day-work
drilling then your costs for day-work drilling bids in the
associated fishing and rental tools and so forth would be far
in excess of what we have provided for contingencies.

0. All right. Let's look at the day work and Yates has
proposed six days and Antweil has proposed four, or maybe
five it was, and either one of those figures are reasonable
are they not?

A, They are reasonable for making an estimate on the
well costs.

0 And either one of those figures‘may nct be enough if
difficulty is encountered?

A That's right. You might not ever get the well
drilled. H

0 Which of these other figures might be subject to
change?

A ,Well, if you encounter a situation where the drilling

takes much longer than you anticipated basically most of your
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1 j costs increase, not for equipment but for most all of vour

9 [l services, the costs will increase with increased time on

3 | the well,

4 Your cementing services on the thirteen and three-
5 [ elghths and the eight and five-eighths inch casing can cost
s lmore than you expect depending on how much difficulty you

; |have in circulating cement through the range of the casing.
- 8 0 All right. Let's look at the cement. Yates has

g || proposed as the cementing to their best estimate it will cost

O g T e

et

e

16 J|]of the entries is on stimulation and I assume is acid treatment

3
vy
f ‘ >
. ,g g 10 | thirteen thousand fivehundred dollars and Antweil has estimated
P P 3§§ 17 {{that it would be ten thousand eight hundred dollars. 1If
' o b0 2o
: WGl
E§§§ 12 ||there is difficulty encountered or if there is not either one
P g‘n >
b £ b -
Lo 2°§§§ 13 {{of those figures could be reasonable could they not?
N b ~
< - Qf_jv
. ZRMPR :
i Egza 14 A, YeS, sSix.
¢, S &4
_E = 15 0 Let's look at some of the other entries on here. One
.s 3
g
o0

e W

- 17 lof the well and Yates has proposed that their estimated cost

1g |[in the event acid is needed would be sixteen thousand dollars

e < o S TR

and you have reserved a figure of eight thousand dollars?

) 19
‘ 20 - A That's right.
21 0 8o, no one really knows do they whether you will have

22 J|to treat this well and how much?
23 A, Oh, I think both Yates and Antweil have had some

24 llexperience and know approximately what they have spent on this

o5 {type of well in treatment.
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1 0 And Yates has estimated that that will be three
2 || have they not? They have indicated three for a cost of

3 || thirty-five hundred dollars and you have estimated two for
4 fta cost of two thousand dollars?

5 A Correct.

6 0 Either one of those could be correct is that not

7 | right, sir?

8 A Correct.
3 = 0 0 All right, sir. You have indicated to us that with
2 .
,% 2 10 || your past experience with the Penasco well and the Rio Number
£
B iég‘“ 11 | One well that your estimated cost in this particular well ‘
25
" §§§§ 12 || were in line,
L a
%gfg 13 Let's talk about those for a minute, Mr. Williams.
QN @
V: %E%g 14 || What was your estimated cost on the Penasco Number Ohe well?
- :gtbg 15 A Our estimated cost was, for the well complete, was
- . % 16 || three hundred and seventy-five thousand dollars.
| 17 0 All righﬁ, sir, what were your actual costs?
- 18 A Out actual cost to date is three hundred and fifty-
19 || four thousand one hundred and seventy dollars and séventy-
: 20 || Six cents.
B 21 0. You have indicated that that was the cost to date.
- 22 ||What, if any, costs have you had since then?
23 A We do anticipate approximately twenty-five thousand
~ 24 |dollars to install the surface producing equipment when the

26 ||pipeline connection is ready.
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s | i 1 || eight-one., Did I jumble that for you —-- three hundred and
2 tﬁirty thous;nd thiee hundred and forty-eight dollars and
3 || eighty-one cents.
4 0. What additional costs do you expect?
S E 5 A We anticipate that approximately twenty-five
6 || thousand dollars worth of surface equipment and installation

7 it and I roughly estimate that we may have five thousand dollars

g il of invoices that aren't in the office at this time which

would bring our total cost to about three hundred and sixty

o

10 | thousand dollars on all of the major items that have been

11 | billed and are included in this three hundred and thirty

et

12 || thousand.

porting Service

13 0. I would like to direct your attention to another

Phone (505) 982-9212

14 | Antweil well, the Antweil Number One Dinkus well in Section

G__eneral Court Re
825 Calle Mejia, No. 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

15 || 28, Township 18 South, Range 25 East, and ask you if you

sid morrish reporting service

16 || recall what the AFE was on that well?

17 A I don't know.

18 [} Do you know what the actual costs have been on that

19 j well to date?

20 . No, 1 don't.

é X 21 0 Do you know what the current status of that well is?
g - 22 A, Yes.
-23 Q. What is it?

) 24 A, It's a shut-in Atoka completion and we have been

25’ testing a wesk oil interval in the Cisco,
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s i 0. How long have you been drilling that well?
. : 2 A, We finished drilling it a long time ago but we have
“ 3 {{ been testing and completing it for six or seven months or
4| so.
i
5 0. Mr. Williams, has Antweil ever been the operator
f_ ¢ Il under >a forced pooling order in which they do not have more
7 | than a fifty pexcent controlling interest in the forced
P g l pooling acreage?
B = 9 A Yes.
i vy
g -
f 'EZ 8 10 0. Would you please tell me what forced pooling order
- 2 ;é .
: 2y 11 || that was, which wells?
ggiﬁ 12 A I don't know the order rnumber. We had a forced
” $52
£33 v e s
_ = '§~‘§ 13 || pooling order in our Number One Stake well which is in the
. £ 50
— K -] . »
i E§§§ 14 | north half of Section 17, Township 22 South, Range 27 East,
e e §q
QB
i ,s = 15 || over in the Carlsbad area -- and you were going to ask me
L ® S |
P 8 16 | what my percentage was?
’ 17 Q Yes, sir?
18 A I don't have those exact numbers but Cities Service
- 19 || had approximately forty percent and our group sixty percent
20 f was divided between Delta Drilling Company and Antweil and
21 || Reserve 0il and Gas. But we had maybe fifteen or twenty
o 22 || pexrcent of the total.
23 0 Okay. Let's go back to this Rio Number One well in
k - 24 || the north half of Section 29. That was the subject of a
= 26 || forced pooling Commission case was it not, Mr, Williams?
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irrelevant. The question here 1is whether or not we have an
operator who is prepared to drill a well who cannot obviously
reach a voluntary commitment of acreage so that he can put
together a sufficient amount of acreage to drill the well.

Any questions as to when prior cases have been
docketed are not relevant to any point before this Commission
this morning.

MR. KELLARIN: If it please the Examiner, they are
quite relevant. They show that it has been the custom and
practice of Antweil to not enter into a fair and open
negotiations to voluntarily reach a commitment on acreage.

That instead it has been their custom and practice
to simply indicate and send to Yates an ultimatum saying we
have docketed the case, sign up or we will pool you.

That, I contend, is not sufficient. I contend that
they have done it in the last two caszes., 1 am contending that
Ehey are doing it in this case.

MR. CARR: I submit tc you that what we have here is
a situation where instead of entering into open neqotiations
with Mr., Antweil, Yates sits back and come rushing to the
Commission because they are standing with a more expensive
operation and are unwilling to come into negotiations with the
Antweil people.

I would submit, again, and renew my objection that

this entire line of questioning is irrelevant,
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MR. KELLAHIN: Well, I don't want to belabor it,

Mr., Stamets, but you will note that the entire discussion about
this case commenced with a letter from Yates to Antweil on

the 14th of July. They were the first party to contact the
other about voluntarily drilling this well.

In response, Antweil races to the Commission and
files their application and we are here today.

It is our contention, first of all and T will get
right to the point, that they have filed their case pre-
maturely and it is going to he our contention that this
application ought to be dismissed or that in the alternative
we will move that a continuance he granted to Yates and that
the matter be reset for a later hearing to give us sufficient
and adeqﬁate opportunity to exhaust our'reﬁedies to insure
that we can at least have a fair effort in getting a voluntary
agreement.

MR. CARR: I notice that Mr., Kellahin, obviously,
isn't trying to belabor anything here this weorning. But it is
very clear that he has no point that is in question before
the Commission this morning.

The questions are simply, can we put this acreage
together to drill a well. We obviously can't reach an
agreement, I think that is one thing that cerﬁainly should be
apparent to the Commission this morning.

We have come forward with a timely application. They




€ithey that o,




e e e g o 6 K s g

N

service

h reporting
General Court Reparting Service
825 Calle Mejia, No. 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Phone (505) 982-9212

id morris

8k

10

1

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

26

Page 30

ba operator of this well or whether Mr. Yates will want to
assert his rights to be the operator.

MR, STAMETS: Your contention is that there has not
been sufficient time to consider this request?

MR. KELLAHIN: That is my position.

MR. STAMETS: It has been something like twenty days?

MR. KELLAHIN: I believe that that is approximately
right, right, including the weekends, about twenty days.

MR. CARR: Mf. Examiner, I would like to point out
that we will be glad to stipulate that Yates is familiar with
the general area and should have information to make a
prompt decision and if it is the Commission's desire I could
call Mr. Allen Antweil who could testify to prior conversations
with Jack McCollum of Yates Petroleum concerning this particulaj
well,

I think, here again, that we are getting outside of
the scope of the hearing.

MR. STAMETS: I will sustain the objection but you
would still be allowed to put on some evidence during your
portion of the hearing as to the reasonable amount of time in
which to make ~-- a decision could be made.

MR. KELLAHIN: Well, to bring this matter to a
conclusion, Mr. Examiner, we are totally unprepared to oppose
the Antweil application in recgaids to the risk factor, the

location of the well, and whether or not Mr. Antweil ought to
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REPORTER'S CERTIFICATE

I, SIDNEY F. MORRISH, a Certificd Shorthand Reporter,
do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript
of Hearing‘before the New Mexico 01l Conservation Commission
was reported by me, and the same is a true and correct record
of the said proceedings to the best of my knowledge, skill

and ability.

P
L <
[ 6/&/{// 1/ i i” /{(j(/
Sldé F. ﬁorrlsh, C.S.R.
/
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

- e STATE OF NEW MEXICO l‘ ﬂ l
PR LU P. 0. BOX 2088 . SANTA FE N S
{E! ’ﬁﬁa
. 87501 *‘
DIRECTOR LAND COMMISSIONER STATE GEQLOGIST
JOE D. RAMEY PHIL R. LUCERO EMERY C. ARNOLD

January 17. 1978

Re: CASE NO.___ 6009
ORDER NO.R-3546-~A

Mr. William F. Carr
Catron, Catron, & Sawtell
Attorneys at Law

P. 0. Box 788

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Applicant:

Morris R. Antweil

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

urs very truly ;
/&ﬁ@/ | |

o \/y a7 a4
OE D. RAMEY
Director

JDR/ fd

b Copy of order also sent to:

SRR Hobbs 0CC x
Artesia OCC x
Aztec 0OCC

Other Tom Kellahin
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO, 6009 DE NOVO
Order No. R~5546-A

APPLICATION OF MORRIS R. ANTWEIL

FOR COMPULSORY POOLING,
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

NUNC PRC TUNC ORDER

BY THE COMMISSION:

It appearing to the Commission that due to typographical
error, Order No., R~5546-A, dated December 27, 1977, does not
correctly state the intended order of the Commission.

IT I8 THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the two paragraphs immediately below Order (1)
are hereby corrected to read as follows:

"PROVIDED HOWEVER, that the operator of said unit
shall commence the drilling of said well on or before
the first day of April, 1978, and shall thereatftsr
continue the driliing of said well with due diligence
to a depth sufficient to test Wolfcamp and Pennsylvanian
formations:

PROVIDED FURTHER, that in the event said operator
does not commence the drilling of said well on or before
the first day of April, 1978, Order (1) of this order
shall be null and void and of no effect whatsoever;
unless said operator obtains a time extension from the
Commission for good cause shown.

{(2) That the correction set forth above shall be effective
nunc pro tunc as of December 27, 1977.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on this 17th _ day of
January, g.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
011, CONSERVATION COMMISSION




CATRON, CATRON & SAWTELL

ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT AW

THOMAS B, CATRON, 1840-192) THE PLAZA POST OFFICE BOX 780
FLETCHER A, CATHON, 1800-10G4 — -
- e SANTA FE. NEw MiXx1co s 1 TELEPHONE 082-1047
o, THOMAS 3. CATRON, ITI N ’ 0 8750 AREA CODE 505

JGIiN 5. CATRON
* ’ WILLIAM A, SAWTELL,dJdk.
FLETCHER R.CATRON

‘ WILLIAM F. CARR
W. ANTHONY SAWTELL

| December 28, 1977

; Mr. Joe D. Raney -
| State Petroleum Engineer w9 A
0il Conservation Commission oo

P.O. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: 0il Conservation Commission A :
Case No. 6009 DE NOVO
Order No. R 5546-A

Dear Mr. Ramey:

In reviewing the Commission's order granting the application of ;
Morris R. Antweil for conpulsory pooling, I see that Antweil has only |
until February 1, 1978, to commence drilling or this order becomes null
and void of its own terms. I have discussed this matter with Alan Antweil i
and we feel that this imposes a deadline which will be impossible to meet i
for two reasons. First, Yates has 20 days within which to file an Appli-
cation for Rehearing and the Commission has 10 days following that within
which to grant this Application. If both of these take the maximum time
allowed, Antweil will not know whether or not Order No. R 5546-A is final
until 4 days prior to the date on which he must spud the well. Second,
cven if Yates announced toeday that it would not appeal this decision, it
is not possible to obtain a rig prior to February 1 for drilling a well
on this Unit.

5 At the hearing on Novenber 10, we stated that we could drill the

i well within 90 days. Our position has not changed and we still believe
; that we can drill a well within 90 days of obtaining Commission approval
. of our application.

I, therefore, request that the time limitations for commencing
drilling of a well on this Unit be amended in Order No. R 5546-A by
deleting the reference to February 1, 1978, in Finding No. 17 and Order
No. 1, and inserting in lieu thereof a provision providing for the
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Mr. Joe D. Ramey

Decenber 27, 1977
Page 2

commencement of drilling on the Unit within 90 days from the entry of
this Order.

Your attention to this request is appreciated.

Vez truly yours,
» ? ¥
William F. Carr

WFC/ss
cC: Mr. Alan Antweil

R R L e vy




OIL CONSERVA'I‘ION Cormmssxorst

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
p. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE
87501

LAND COMMISSIONER STATE GEOLOGIST
PHHJR.LUCERO EMERY(LARNOLD

pecenber 27, 1977

Re: CASE NO. 6009

Mr. William ¥. Carr ORDER NO. 2 -
catron, Catron & sawtell

Attormneys at Lavw

pP. 0. BoX 788 Applicant:

santa Fe, New Mexico

SR A

Morris R. Antweil

Dear Sif:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
commission ordexr recently entered in the subject case.

JDR/£d

copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs 0CC___ X _—
Artesia OCC___ X .
Aztec OCC___

other___ Tom Kellahin ————————__,_—_.______._____,___
A‘—-——‘——‘-‘

—




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW-MEXICO POR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO, 6009 DE NOVO
Ordexr No. R-5546~A

APPLICATION OF MORRIS R. ANTWEIL

FOR COMPULSORY POOLING,
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on November 10,
1977, at santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conservation
Commission of New Mexico, hareinafter referred to as "the Commis-
sion."

NOW, on this h day of December, 1977, the Commission,
a quorum bseing presené, having considered the testimony presented
and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advised

in the premises,
FINDSt

(1) That due public notice having been given as reguired
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof.

{(2) That the applicant, Morris R. Antweil, seeks an order
pooling all mineral interests in the Wolfcamp and Pennsylvanian
formations underlying the S/2 of Section 29, Township 18 South,
Range 25 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico.

~{3) That the applicant has the right to drill and proposes
to drill a well at a standard location in Unit K of said Section

29,

(4) That there are interest owners in the proposed prora-
tion unit who have not agreed to pool their interests.

(5) That on October 18, 1977, the Commission entered its

Order No. R-5546 in Case No. 6009 which order pooled the above-
Hlescribed acreage and designated applicant the operator of the

Fubject well and unit.
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Case No. 6009 De Novo
Order No. R-5546-A

{6) That on October 24, 1977, interest owner Yates
Petroleum Corporation filed an application for hearing De Novo
of Case No., 6009, and the matter was set for hearing before the

Commission.

(7) That this matter came on for hearing De Novo on
November 10, 1977.

(8) That the evidence presented at said hearing demonstra-
ted the ability of applicant to avoid the drilling of unnecessary
wells, to protect correlative rights, and to afford to the owner
of each interest in said unit the opportunity to recover or
receive without unnecessary expense his just and fair share of
the gas in said pool.

(9) That the subject Application should therefore be
approved by pooling all minceral interests, whatever they may be,
within said unit.

{10) That the applicant should be designated the operator
of the subject well and unit.

(11) That any non-consenting working interest owner should
be afforded the opportunity to pay his share of estimated well
costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable
well costs out of production.

(12) That any non-consenting working interest ownexr that

does not pay his share of estimated well costs should have with-
held from production his share of the reasonable well costs plus
an additional 200 percent thereof as a reasonable charge for the
risk involved in the drilling of the well. ,

(13) That any non-consenting interest owner should be
afforded the opportunity to obiect to the actual well costs but
that actual well costs should be adopted as the reasonable well
costs in the absence of such objection,

- (14) That following determination of reasonable well costs,
any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid ‘his share
of estimated costs should pay to the operator any amount that¢
reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and should
receive from the operator any amount that paid estimated well
costs exceed reasonable well costs,

(15) That $1500.00 per month while drilling and $225,00 per
month while producing should be fixed as reasonable charges for
supervision (combined fixed rates); that the operator should be
authorized to withhold f£rom production the proportionate share
of such supervision charges attributable to each non-gonsenting
working interest, and in addition thereto, the nperator should
he authorized to withhold f£rom production the proportionate share
of actual expenditures required for operating the subject waell,
not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-

consenting working interest.




wall which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed in
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(16) That all proceeds from production from the subject :
esorow to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof
{17) That upon the failure of the operator of said pooled

unit to commence drilling of the well to which said unit is
dedicated on or before Faebruary 1, 1978, the order pooling said

unit should become null and void and of no effect whatsoevey.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in
the Wolfcamp and Pennsylvanian formations underlying the S/2 of
Section 29, Township 18 South, Range 25 East, NMPM, Eddy County,
New Mexico, are hereby pooled to form a standard 320-acre gas
spacing and proration unit to be dedicated to a well to be drilleqd
at a standard location in Unit K of said Section 29, |

PROVIDED HOWEVER, that the operator of sald unit shall
commence the drilling of said well on or before the first day of
February, 1978, and shall thereafter continue the drilling of
said well with due diligence to a depth sufficient to test
Wolfcamp and Pennsylvanian formations;

PROVIDED FURTHER, that in the event said operator does not
commence the drilling of said well on or before the first day of
February, 1378, Crdar (1) of this order shall be null and void
and of no asffect whatsoever; unless said operator obtains a time
extension from the Commission for good cause shown.

PROVIDED FURTHER, that should said well not be drilled to
completion, or abandonment, within 120 days after commencement
thereof, said operator shall appear before the Commission and
show cause why Order (1) of this order should not be rescinded.

(2) That Morris R. Antweil 18 hereby designated the opera-
tor of the subject well and unit. :

(3) That after the effective date of this order and within
30 days prior to commencing =aid well, the operator shall furnish
the Comnission and each known working interest owner in the subject
unit an itemized schedule of estimated well costs,

(4) That within 30 days from the date the schedule of
estimated well costs is furnished to him, any non-consanting
working interest owner shall have the right to pay his share
of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his
share of reasonable well casts out of production, and that any
such owner who pays his share of estimated well costs as provided
above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall not be
liable for risk chargyes.
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(5) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and
each known working interest owner an itemized schedule of actual
well costs within 90 days following completion of the well; that
if no objection to the actual well costs is received by the
Commission and the Commissicon has not abjeacted within 45 days
following receipt of said schedule, the actual well costs shall
ha the reasonable well costs; provided however, that if there is
an objection to actual well costs within said 45-day period the
Conmmission will determine reasonable well costs after public
notice and hearing.

(6 That within 60 days following determination of reason-
able well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that
has palid his share of estimated costs in advance as provided
above shall pay to the operator his pro rata share of the amount
that reasonable wall costs oxceed estimated well costs and shall
receive from the operator his pro raf.a share of the amount that
estimated well costs exceed reasonable wéll costs.

{7) That the operator is hereby authorized to withhold the
following costs and charges from production:

{A) The pro rata sharae of reasgonable well coats
attributable to each non—-consenting working
interest owner who has not paid his share of
egtimated well costs within 30 days from the
date tha achedule of estimated wall costs is

furnished to him.

(B} As a charge for the risk involved in the
drilling of the well, 200 percent of the
pro rata share of reasonable well costs
attributable to each non-consenting working
interest owner who has not paild his share of
estimated well costs within 30 days from the
date the schedule of estimated well costs
is furnished to him.

(8) That the operator shall distribute said costs and
charges withheld from production to the parties who advanced
the well costs.

(9) That $1500.00 per month while drilling and $225.00 per
month while producing are hereby fixed as reasonable charges
for supervision (combined fixed rates); that the operator is
hereby authorlzed to withhold from production the proportionate
share of such supervision charges attributable to each non-
consenting working interest; and in addition thereto, the
operato). is hereby authorized te withhold from production the
proportionate share of actual expenditures reguired for operating

\-.-tak 1A l-c

such wall, not in excess of what are reamsonable, attribu
each non-consenting working interest.
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(10) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be
considered a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one-
eighth (1/8) royalty interest for the purpose of allocating
costs and chargas undar the terms of this order.

(11) That any well costs or charges which are to be paid

out of production shall be withheld only from the working interest

share of production, and no costs or charges shall be withheld
from production attributable to royalty intsrests.

(12) That all proceeds from production from tha subject
well which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in
escrow in Eddy County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner
thereof upon demand and proof of ownership; that the operator
shall notify the Commission of the name and address of said
escrow agent within 90 days from the date of this order.

{(13) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessazy.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL, CONSERVATION COMMISSION

PHIL R. LUCERO, Chairma

SEAL
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ji BY THE COMMISSION:

RVATION COMMYISSION
EW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

| CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

| THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 6G09
Order No. R-5546

APPLICATION OF MORRIS R. ANTVIEIL
FOR COMPULSORY POOLING, EDDY
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

M dow mmosnmeon oo wvrr md 0 =m wmi e Asereen :
This cause came on for heariug at 2 a.m. On nugunu 17, L:’77, :

at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Richard L. Stamets.

NOW, on this 18th day of October, 1977, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the
record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully
advised in the premises,

PINDS: |

{1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commigaion hag jurisdiction of thia cause and the !

subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Morris R. Antweil, seeks an order
pooling all mineral interests in the Wolfcamp and Pennsylvanian
formations underlying the S/2 of Saction 29, Township 18 South,
Range 25 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico.

(3) That the applicant has the right to drill and proposes
to drill a well at a standard location in Unit K of said Section

29.

(4) That there are interest owners in the proposed prora-
tion unit who have not agreed to pool their interests.

{5) That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to
protect correlative rights, and to afford to the owner of each
interest in said unit the opportunity to recover or receive
without unnecessary expense his just and fair share of the gas
in said pool, the subject application should be approved by
pooling all mineral interests, whatever they may be, within

sald unit.

(6) That the applicant should be designated the operator !
of the subject well and unit. i
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| (7) That any non-consenting working interest owner should
i ba afforded the opportunity to pay his share of estimated well
costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable
well coats out of production.

(8) That any non-consenting working interest owner that
doea not pay his share of estimated well costs should have with-
held from production his share of the reasonable well costs plus
an additional 200 percent thereof as a reasonable charge for the
risk involved in the drilling of the well.

(9} That any non-consenting interest owner should be
afforded the opportunity to object to the actual well costs but
that actual well costs should be adopted as the reasonable well
costs in the abssnce of such objection.

(10) That following determination of reasonable well costs,
any non~-consenting working interest owner that has paid his
share of estimated costs should pay to the operator any amount
that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and should
receive from the oporator any amount that paid estimated well
costs excead reasonable well costs.

{11) That $1500.00 per month while drilling and $225.00 per
month while producing should be fixad as reasonabls charges forx
supervision (combined fixed rates); that the operator should be
authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share
of such supervision charges attributable to each non-consenting
working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator should
be authorized to withhold from production the proporticnate
share of actual expenditures required for operating the subject
waell, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each
non-congsenting working interest.

(12) That all proceeds from production from the subject well?
which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed in escrow
to be paid to the trua owner thereof upon demand and proof of

ownership.

(13) That upon the failure of the operator of said pooled
unit to commence drilling of the well to which said unit is
dedicated on or before Dacember 1, 1977, the order pooling said
wnit should become null and void and of no effect whataoever.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED ¢

(1) That all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in
the Wolfcamp and Pennsylvanian formations underlying the 8/2 o
Saction 29, Township 18 South, Range 28 East, NMPM, Eddy COunty,
New Maxice, sre hereby pooled to form a standard 320-acre gas
spacing and proration unit to be dadicated to a well to be drilled
at a standard location in Unit K of said Section 29.




I able well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that
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PROVIDED HOWEVER, that the oparator of said unit shall
conmence the drilling of said well on or before the 1ist day ¢f
December, 1977, and shall thereafter continue the drilling of
said well with due diligence to a depth sufficient to test
Wolfcamp and Pennsylvanian formations;

PROVIDED FURTHER, that in the event said operator does not
commence the drilling of said well on or before the lst day of
December, 1977, Order (1) of this order shall be null and void
and of no effect whatsoever; unless said operator obtains a time
extenaion froiw the Commission for good cause shown.

PROVIDED FURTHER, that should said well not be drilled to
completion, or abandonment, within 120 days after commencement
thereof, said operator shall appear before the Commission and
show cause why Order (1) of this order should not be rescinded.

(2) That Morris R. Antwell is hereby designated the operator
of the subject wall and unit. '

{3) That after the effective date of this order and within |

30 days prior to commencing said well, the operator shall furnish |
the Commission and each known working interest owner in the aubject
unit an itemized schedule of estimated well costs.

~ (4) That within 30 days from the date the schedule of 5
estimated well costs is furnished to him, any non-consenting
working interast owner shall have the right to pay his share
of estimated well costs to the opsrator in lieu of paying his
share of reasonable well costs out of production, and that any
such owner who pays his share of eastimated wall costs as provided
above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall not be
ilable for risk charges.

{(5) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each |
known working interest owner an itemized schedule of actual well
costs within 90 days following completion of the well; that if no |
objection to the actual well costs is raceived by the Commission |
and the Commission has not objected within 45 days following
receipt of said schedule, the actuail well coszts shall be the
reasonable well costs; provided howaver, that if there is an
objection to actual well costs within said 45-day period the ;
Commission will determine reasonable well costs after public |
notice and hearing.

(6) That within 60 days following determination of reason-

has paid his share of estimated costs in advance as provided

ahove shall pay to the operator his pro rata share of the amount
that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and shall |
raceive from the operator his pro rata share of the amount that ﬁ
aestimated well costs excead reasonable well costs, '
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(7 That the operator is hereby authorized to withhold the

. gollowing costs and charges fyom production:

(p) The pxro rata share of reasonable well costs
attributable ro each non—consenting working
interest owney who has not paid his shars o

furnished ro him.

() A8 a charge for the risk involved in the
dariliing of the well, 200 percent of the
o rata ghare of reasonable well costs

(8) That the operator ghall aistribute gaid costs and
charges withheld £yom production ro the parties who savanced

) c

authorized to withhold £romn production the proportionate ghare
of such supervision charges attributable to each non—consenting
workin interest: and in addition theretor the operator is
hereby authorized o wi+hhold from production the proportionate
ghare of actual expenditures required for operating guch well:
not in excess »f what are roasonable: attributable o each non-

consenting workind interest.

(10) That any uneevered pineral jncerest shall be consideredl

a seven—eightha (7/8) workindg jnterest and a one—eighth (1/8)
royalty jnterest or the purpose of allocating costs and charges

(11) That any well co8 8 OY charges which are o] paid out
of product ghall be withheld only fxom the WO xing jnterests
ghare oductl o ¢s or cb ges b ithhe

(12) That,all proceeds f£yom production gyom the gubject well
which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in escro¥
in EAQY county. New Mexicor t° pe pald to the true owner ghereof
1 ypon de a and proof of OWnerships that the operator ahall

| pnotify the Commission of the namne and address of sald asCcYovw
agent within 90 days from the aate of this order.
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(13) That jurisdiction of this cause igs retained for the
entry of guch further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herelin-—-
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION/COWI ’

-
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/’ 40, OF COPIES MCLEIVED
" / DISTRIBUTION NEW MEXICO OIL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION Form C-101
/ { SANTA FE Revised 1-1-65 1
~ i{ FILE SA, Indicate Type of Lease
/ U.5.G.S. STATE rex
LAND OFFICE E X A M P L_}_t'_:, .5, State Oil & Gas Lease No.
OPERATOR

APPLICATION FOR PERMIT TO DRILL, DEEPEN, OR PLUG BACK | \\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\

7. Unit Agreemert Name

i
i 1s. Type of Work

i : .
! ORILL o=

b, Type of Well RI @ DEEPEN D F_’LUG BACK [:j 8, Farm or Lease Name

w3 g [y et Y RANCHO
2. Name of Operator 9, Well No:
» MORRIS R. ANTWEIL 1
3, Address of Operator “’ 10, Ficld and Pool, or Wildeat
Box 2010 Hobbs, New Mexico 88240 Undesignated Morrow

4. Location of Well UKIT LETYER K cocareo___ 1980 recr rrom e ____South _vine \\\\\\\\

9, Proposed Formatjon 20. Rotary or C.T.
\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\ 500" | Morrow | Rotary
. Elevatloris (Show whether DE, RT, cte.) 21A. Kind § Status Plug. Bond | 21B. Dr{lling Contrdctor 22. Approx. Date Work will start
L Blanket _ Moranco I_l October 1977
23 PROPOSED CASING AND CEMENT PROGRAM
- SIZE OF HOLE SIZE OF CASING | WEIGHT PER FOOT | SETTING D'EPT_!‘I SACKS OF CEMENT EST. TOP
l7-1/2n | 13-3/8" L84 ....300". 4 . .325 sx circ.,
T1Z2-T, 52;'""& 1" 8-5/8" 324 1200 "% 800_sx cire,
7-7/8 5-1/2" 174 9000' 450 sx. 6700 **

* 8-5/8" casing to be set 100' below last water sand.

*k  5-1/2" cementmg program will be designed to [Cover BEFORE THE
any lnterval having oil or gas show. olL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

BOP Program: 1 - 12" x 900 Series double-ram BOp  Santo Fe, New Mexcc
1 - 12" x 900 Series Hydril Caso No. fs o9 Exhibii No.

Submitted by__ MVQJ_,_/

| [
. \ Heuring Dme__u_}JO. —

P

IN ADOVE SPACE DESCRIUE PROPOSED PROGRAM! IF PROPOSAL IS TO DELPLN OR PLUG SACK, GIVE DAYA OR PRESENY PRODUCYIVE ZONE AND PROPOSED NEW PRODUCS
YIVE ZONK, GIVE BLOWOUT PREYENTER PROGRAM, IF ANY, :

I hereby cortify thet the Information above fs true and complete to the best of my knowledge and belief,

F | Signed - e . quc Agent - nnre___Augl_l_&_tlﬁ,-_J.QY_Z ‘

S {’l ‘Ais space for State Utc)

DATE _ -

! APPROVED BY e TITLE

CONOITIONS OF APPROVAL, IF ANY!? Case NO- 6009
Exhibit No. 1
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Case No. 6009
EXHIBIT NO. 2

Pi:oposed Gas Spacing and Proration Unit:

320 acres, being S/2 Section 29-T18S-R25E,
N.M.P.M., Eddy County, New Mexico

TJORKING Il“TunEST OWNERSHIP

Antweil et al 160 acres 50%
Yates Petroleum Corp.et al 160 acres _50%

320 acres 100%

BEFORE THE  itaissIoN

VATION CO
OolL Coglaifg Fe, Now Mexico

feoa g B

Case Mo e
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AFE COST ESTIMATE
NO. 1 RANCHO .

S/2 Sec.

item

CQST‘TO DRILL 9000-FOOT TEST

Roads, Location & Damages

Footage Drilling 9000' @ $12.75/f¢t. ‘

Daywork Operations-4 days @ $2900./day

Mud & Water ,

Surface Casing-300' 13-3/8" @ $15.50/ft¢t.

Cement & Service - 13-3/8" Casing

Intermediate Casing - 1200' 8-5/8" @
$7.00/f¢t.

Cement & Service - 8-5/8" Casing

Drill Stem Test Service - 2 DST's

Logging Service

Rental Tools & Equipment

Wellhead & Connections

Supervision & Expenses

Transportation & Misc. Labor

Contingencies

COST TO CASING POINT

COMPLETION COST

Production Casing - 9000' 5-1/2" a
$5.00/f¢t.

Cement & Service - 5-1/2" Casing

Daywork - 1 day @ $2800,/day

Well Service Unit - 10 days

Perforating Service

Tubing - 8800' 2-3/8" @ $1.80/ft.

Rental Tools & Equipment

Acid Treatment _

Wellhead & Connections

Separator - Treator Unit

Supervision & Expenses

Transportation & Misc. Labor

Contingencies

A
COMPLETION COST

_ TOTAL AF

CUo X

© " 'BEFORE "THE -~ -

OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Case No. hno T _Exhibit No. jﬁﬂn_

Submitied by Qluhood

Heailng Daie 1 )10

29-T18S-R25E

Tangible Intangible Total
$ $ 10,000. $ 10,000.
114,750. 114,750.
11,600. 11, 600.
30, 000. 30,000.
4,650, " 4,650.
2,300 2, 300.
8,400. 8,400.
7,500. 7,500.
2,000. 2,000.
15, 000. 15,000.
4,000. 4,000.
2,000, 2,000.
2,500. 2,500.
5,000. 5,000.
L 20, 300. 20,300,
$ 15,050, $224,950  $240,000.
3 45,000, $ $ 45,000,
6,500. 6,500.
2, 800. 2,800.
7,000. 7,000.
4,000, 4,000.
15, 840. 15,840,
5,000. 5,000.
8,000. 8,000.
6,000. 6,000.
20, 000. 20,000,
3, 500. 3, 500.
5,000. 5,000.
o 16, 360. 16, 360.
$ 86,840. $ 58,160. $145,000.
$101,890. $283,110. ($385,0002

CASE NO. 6009
EXHIBIT NO. 3
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8. P. YATES
PARESIDENT
MARYIN YATES. III

X 7ATES — T
j FETRULEUM .VICI. PRESIDRNT
¢ CORPORATION 5. W. HARPER

SEC. . TREAS,

207 SOUTH FOURTH STREETY
ARTESIA, NEW MEXICO . e8210

TELEPHONE 748.333%8

’ July 14, 1977 BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Case No. (0o Exhibit No. _ 4
1 Subritted by fru el
Mr. R. M. Williams Hearing Date "leﬂéLj;:l“*“”“

C/0 Morris R. Antweil
P.0O. Box 2010
Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

Re: Antweil "IK" State No. 1
T"18S-R25E, Sec. 29: S§/2
Eddy County, New Mexico

Dear Sir:

Yates Petroleum Corporation hereby proposes the drilling of
the captioned well. Enclosed for your consideration is an
Authority For Expenditure for said well. If acceptable, ;

please sign and return one copy at your earliest convenience. f l

Upon receipt of the signed Authority Forxr Expenditure, we
shall prepare an operating agreement for execution. Please
inform us of the various parties involved and their percentage

interest in the well. >

Thank you.
Very truly yours, %
- Aestt b Wil |
Scott E. Wilson
SEW/kc

Enclosures (2)




July 26, 1977

J Yates Petroleunm Corp.
i 207 South 4th
i Artesia, New Mexico 88210

ATTENTION: Jack McCaw
REFERENCE ; Drilling Proposal

S/2 Sec. 29-T18S~R25E
Eddy County, New Mexico

et s e bt e e

Gentlemen:

Morris R. Antweil pProposes to drill a S000-foot
Morrow test at g standard location in the S/2 of
Section 29-T18S-R25E, Eddy County, New Mexico, Ve
propose to dedicate the S/2 of Section 29 as the
320~acre gas spacing and proration unit for the
proposed well. Our records indicate that the acreage
in the 3/2 of Section 29 1s held as follows:

e v

Antweil 169 acres 50%
Yates 160 acres 50% !

You are requested to join us in drilling the
proposed well for a share broportionate to your 5
acreage holding. We are requesting the New Mexico J
011 Conservation Commission to docket a hearing on f
17 Avgust 1977 to consider compulsory pooling the §/2
of Section 29 in the event that all the working interest

e e i s

We are returning your AFE for the proposed Antweil
"1K" State No, 1 unapproved. We consider the anticipated
COSt to be excessive to our experience in the immediate
area, " We have drilled Morrosw tests in this area for '
$235,000 to the casing point and completed the wells for.
& total cost of $380,000. We will forward you our AFE
i in the near future, but you niay assume the egtimated
| costs will be approximately $385, 000, similar to our AFE .

on the No, 1 Rio,

Yours very truly, §
MORRIS R. ANTWETL, ’

R, M. Williamg

B4l:icrm
Enclosure

|
{ .

R
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August 8, 1977

Yates Petroleum Corp.

207 South 4th
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

ATTENTION: Jack McCaw
REFERENCE: Antweil No. 1 Rancho

S/2 Section 29-T18S-R25E
Eddy County, Hew Mexico

Gentlemen:

Enclosed 1s a copy of New Mexico 01l Conservation
Commission Docket No. 26~77 for Examiner lYearing
17 August 1977. Your attention 13 directed to Case
No. 6009 covering the acreage to be dedicated to the

captioned well.

As stated in our letter of 26 July 1977, you are
requested to join us in the drilling of the proposed
well for a share proportional to your acreage holding.
Enclosed are two coples of our AFE Cost Estimate for
the proposed well. Please indicate your agreement to
join in the proposed drilling by signing and returning

one copy of the AFE. N

Yours very ttruly,

MORRIS R. ANTWEIL

R. M, Williams

RMW:crm
Enclosures
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9. P. YATES
PRESIDENT
MARTIN YATES, Il

Vice PREsIDENT
JOHN A, YATES

VICE PRESIDENT
B. W. HARPER

8eC. . TREAS,

YATES BUILDING — 207 SOUTH 4rH ST.
ARTESIA, NEW MEXICC -~ 88210

August 22, 1977

Morris R. Antweil
P. 0. Box 201¢
Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

Attention: Mr. R. M. Williams

Re: Antweil "IK" State No. 1
Towunship 18 South, Range 25 East, N.M.P.M.
Section 29: Sk
Eddy County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Yates Petroleum Corporation hereby submits for your further consideration
the same Authority for Expenditure for drilling the captioned well,
prev1ous]y transmitted by a letter dated July 14, 1977. Further, enclosed
is an Operating Agreement dated August 22, 1977, for drilling said well.

As the owner of a 50% working interest compared to your 10% working
interest before payout, Yates has a much larger working interest at risk
and therefore feels entitled to operate said well instead of Antweil.

In case you will not agree to Yates operating said well, this date we are
requesting a denovo hearing before the full 0il1 Conservation Commission of

Case 6009 heard before Mr. Richard L. Stamets, Examiner, on August 17, 1977.

Also, by a Tetter dated May 3, 1977, you stated an Operating Agreement
would be sent for our approval for the drilling of the Rio No. 1. The Rio
No. 1 has since been drilled and completed, and we have still not received
an Operating Agreement. By a letter dated June 29, 1977, you stated an
Operating Agreement would be sent for our approval for the drilling of the
La Cama No. 1. We hope to receive an Operating Agreement for the La Cama
No. 1 before it is drilled and completed. Some consideration from you in

this matter will be appreciated.

If acceptable, please sign and return one copy of the Authority for Expen-
diture and Operating Agreement at your earliest convenience.

Very truly youfs,

Jdack W. McCaw
Land Qepartment

Aot £ Wikson

By: Scott E. Wilson

SEW/mak

Enclosures
cc: H. Thomas Kellahin

Hanlad 0i1 Corporation
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KELLAHIN and FOX DRI

ATTORNEYS AT LAW L ROV NN ~
JASON W- KELLANIN 8OO DON GASPAR AVENUR o : .
ROBKRT K. FOX P. O. BOX 1769 TRLEPHONK POR. 4918
W, THOM/AS KELLAHIN SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501 AHEA CODE 808

Cctober 21, 1977

Mr. Dan Nutter
0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 37501

Re: NMOCC Case No., 6009
Order No. R-5546

Dear Dan:

Please find enclosed my application for a hearing
de nove on behalf of Yates Petroleum Corporation in the
above referenced case. 3

I would appreciate if you would consolidate this

hearing with the application I filed with you on August
19, 1977 for a forced pooling of the same acrecage for Yates. :

Both matters are to be set before the fuli/;j?mission.

;5}yfi;uly ypurs, : E

CC: Mr. Scott Wilson
Mr. Bill Carr

WTK:kfm

Enclosure
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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NLW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION

OF MORRIS R. ANTWEIL FOR COMPULSORY

POOLING EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO NMOCC Case No. 6009
Order No. R-5546

APPLICATION FOR HEARING DE NOVO

Comes now Yates Petroleum Corporation,by and through
its attorneys, Kelléhin § Tox, and pursuant to Rule 1220
of the Commission and applies for a hearing de novo in the
above referenced case.

KELLAHIN & FOX
/ o)
-

— V.
o AN Ada L

W. Thomas Kellahin
P, 0. Box 1769
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attorneys for Applicant
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]

i Yates Petroleum Corp.

: 207 South 4th Street

! Artesia, New Mexico 88210
! ATTN: Jack McCaw

Amoco Production Co.
Box 3092

Houston, Texas 77001
ATTN: Joe Durkee

REFERENCE: Drilling Proposal
: ‘ N/2 Section 20-T18S-R25E
" Eddy County, New Mexico

Gentlemen: ‘ : |

Morris R. Antweil proposes to drill a 9000-foct _
Moxrrow test at a standard location in the N/2 of Section -
20-T18S-R25E, Eddy County, New Mexico, We propose to §
dedicate the N/2 of Section 20 as the 320-acre gas spacing
and proration unit for the proposed well. Our records 1
indicate that the acreage in the N/2 of Section 20 is held 3
as follows: . 3

Antweil 120 Acres 37.50%
Amoco 0100 Acres 3125% 25 {
Yates 120 X00-Acres B3YT25Y w5 2 -

You are requested to join us in drilling the proposed "
well for a share proportionate to your acreage holding, or k.
farmout your acreage for a 1/16 override during payout with :
the option to convert the override to a 1/2 working interest
after payout. We are requesting the New Mexico 0il Comservation
Commission to docket a hearing on 20 July, 1977 to consider
compulsory pooling the N/2 of Section 20 in the event that
all the working interest cantot be joined in the proposed
drilling. ,

We have a drilling committment to Atlantic Richfield
Company in regard to our acreage and plan to meet that obli-
gation by commencing drilling operations on the proposed well

in August.




1w

Yates Petroleum Corp. -
Amoco Production Co.
June 29, 1977 2

We will appreciate your prompt response in regard to
the participation or farmout of your acreage, The necessary
AFE and Operation Agreement or Farmout Agreement will be

prepared and forwarded for your approval.
Yours very truly,
MORRIS R. ANTWEIL
/%VQ?Z/L;fjfi;Lvﬂffzr*—-
fzés;.-Williams
RMW: cTm
cc: Atlantic Richfield Co.

P. 0. Box 1610
Midland, Texas 79701

ATTN: Karyn Zimmerman




8. P. YATES
PRESIDENT
MARTIN YATEE, i

* T E 5 o i , ViCL PRESIDENT
PETROLELUM "oice paceiorsn
QRFDRHT'DN B. W. HARPER

SKC. . TREAS,

AR Y

™
o

207 SOUTH FOURTH STREESY
ARTESIA, NEW MEXICO. 88210

TELEFHONE 746.3338

I T 2

July 14, 1977

Mr. R. M. Williams

C/0 Morris R. Antweil
P.0. Box 2010

Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

Re: Antweil "IK" State No. 1
T18S-R25E, Sec. 29: S/2
= Eddy County, New Mexico

Deax Sir:

Yates Petroleum Corporation hereby proposes the drilling of
the captioned well. Enclosed for your consideration is an
Authority For Expenditure for said well. If acceptable,
pPlease sign and return one copy at your earliest convenience.

Upon receipt of the signed Authority For Expenditure, we
shall prepare an operating agreement for execution. Please
inform us of the various parties involved and their percentage
interest in the well.

Thank you.
Very truly yours,
| o, '
! ! 44$fé2%/de%,wo
! Scott E. Wilson
SEW/kc

fj Enclosures (2)

Il




July 26, 1977

Yates Petroleum Corp.
207 South 4th
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

ATTERTION: Jack MeCaw _
REFERENCE: Drilling Proposal

S/2 Sec. 29-T18S~R25E
Eddy County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Moxrris R, Antwell proposes to drill a 9000-foot
Morrow test at a standard location in the S/2 of
Section 29-T18S-R25E, Eddy County, New Mexico, Ve
propose to dedicate the §/2 of Scction 29 as the
320~acre gas spacing and provation unit for the
proposaed well. Our records Indicate that the acreage
in the 8/2 of Section 29 is held as follows:

Antwvell 160 acres 50%
Yates 160 acres 507

; ¥ou are requested to join us in drilling the

! proposed well for a share proportionate to your

acreage holding. We are requesting the New Mexico

01l Conservation Commission to docket a hearing on

17 August 1977 to consider compulsory pooling the S/2

{ of Section 29 in the event that all the working interest
; caniot be joined in our’ preposed drilling.

We are returning your AFE for the proposed Antweil
1K' State No. 1 unapproved. We consider the anticipated
- ' cost to be excessive to our experience in the immediate -
2 ,, area. We have drilled Morrow tests in this area for '
' $235,000 to the casing point and completed the wells for.
a total cost of $380,00N0. We will forward you our AFE
; in the near future, but you may assume the estimated .
| costs will be approximately $385,000, similar to our AFE -

on the No. 1 Rio.

F’ : Yours very truly,
R g MORRIS R. ANTWEIL

R, M. Williams

Rid:ierm
Enclesure

by e .
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August 8, 1977

Yates Petroleum Corp.
207 South 4th
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

ATTENTION: Jack McCaw
REFERENCE: Antwell No. 1 Rancho

S§/2 Section 29-T18S-R25E
Eddy County, Hew Mexico

Gentlemen:

Enclosed 1s a copy of New Mexico 01l Conservation
Commigsion Docket No, 26-77 for Examiner learing
17 Auguat 1977, Your attention is directed to Case
No. 6009 covering the acreage to be dedicated to the
captioned well.

As stated in our letter of 26 July 1977, you are
requested to join us in the drilling of the proposed
well for a share proportional to your acreage holding.
Enclosed are two coples of our AFE Cost Estimate for
the proposed well. Please indicate your agreement to
join 1In the proposed drilling by signing and returning
one copy of the AFE, N

Yours very truly,

MORRIS R. ANIWEIL

R. M, Williams

R“ﬂ?: cxrmn,
Enclosures




8, P. YATES
PRESIDENT
MARTIN YATIS, It

Vice PRESIDENT
JOHN A. YATES

VICE PRESIDENT
B. W. HARPER

SEC. - TREAS,

YATES HUILDING ~ 207 SOUTH 4vH 8T,
ARTESIA, NEW MEXICO - 88210

August 22, 1977

Morris R. Antweil
P. 0. Box 2010
Hobbs, New Mexico §&8240

Attention: Mr. R. M. Williams

Re: Antweil "IK" State No. 1
Township 18 South, Range 25 East, N.M.P.M.
Section 29: Sk
Eddy County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Yates Petroleum Corporation hereby submits for your further consideration
the same Authority for Expenditiure for drilling the captioned well,
previously transmitted by a letter dated July 14, 1977. Further, enclosed
is an Operating Agreement dated August 22, 1977, for drilling said well.
As the owner of a 50% working interest compared to your 10% working
interest before payout, Yates has a much Targer working interest at risk
and therefore feels entitled to operate said well instead of Antweil.

In.case you will not agree to Yates operating said well, this date we are
requesting a denovo hearing before the full 0il1 Conservation Commission of

Case 6009 heard before Mr. Richard L. Stamets, Examiner, on August 17, 1977.

Also, by a letter dated May 3, 1977, you stated an Operating Agreement
would be sent for our approval for the drilling of the Rio No. 1. The Rio
No. 1 has since been drilled and completed, and we have still rot received
an Operating Agreement. By a lTetter dated June 29, 1977, you stated an
Operating Agreement would be sent for our approval for the drilling of the
Lta Cama No. 1. We hope to receive an Operating Agreement for the La Cama
No. 1 before it is drilled and completed. Some consideration from you in

this matter will be appreciated.

If aéceptab?e, please sign and “raturn one copy of the Authority for Expen-
diture and Operating Agreement at your earliest convenience.

Very truly yours,

Jack M. McCaw
Land Department

Aot & Wolyo

By: Scott E. Wilson

SEW/ mak
Enc]ajures )
cC: . Thomas Kellahin

Hanlad 0i1 Corporation
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May 3, 1977 . ... -

Yates Petroleum Corxp.
207 South 4th . -
Artesia, New Mexico 88210 P T

s i
[
i

ATTENTION: Jack McCaw

REFERENCE: Drilling Proposal
No. 1 Rio
N/2 Section 29-T18S~R25k
Eddy County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Enclosed are two copies of our AFE cost
estimate for the drilling and completion of the
captioned well as a 9000-foot Morrow test at a
standard location in the N/2 of Section 29-T18S-

"R25E, Eddy County, New Mexico, We propose to
dedlcate the N/2 of Section 22 as the 320-acre
. gas spacing and proration unit for the proposed
well., We ‘request that you join us in drilling
the proposed well for a share proportionate to
your acreage holding in the N/2 of the section.
Please execute and return one copy of the AFE

to indicate your agreement to participate,

Antwe11 et al hold a farmout on 240 acres
in the proposed unit, being the N/2 NE/4 and
NW/4. Yates has 80 acres, being the S$/2 NE/4,
We have requested the New Mexico 0il Conservation
Commission to docket a hearing on 25 May 1977 to
consider compulsory pooling the N/2 of Section 29
in the event that all the working interest can-
not be joined in the proposed drilling.

We have a committment to commence drilling
operations before 7 July 1977 and plan to meet
that obligation by spudding the proposed well in
June, We will apprec1ate your prompt response in
regard to your participation with us in the pro-
posed well. An Operating Agreement will be prepared
and forwarded fox your approval as soon as the
participation is determined.

ey 77 ; Yours very truly,

B Ciocpey~ AFE MORRLS R, ANIWEIL
*’Z:C P A
“v’M»&«@ *47” ?//"’0 le%ﬂ#‘“ R, M, Williams ©

Enclosures o : ‘

o e

Mg T AT M S
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AFE COST ESTIMATE
NO. 1 RANCHO

S/2 Sec.

Item

e

COST TO DRILL 90G0-FOOT TEST

Roads, Location & Damages

Footage Drilling 9000' @ $12.75/f¢t.
Daywork Operations-4 dayvs @ $2900./day
Mud & Water

Surface Casing-300' 13-3/8" @ $15.50/ft.

Cement & Service - 13-3/8" Casing

Intermediate Casing - 1200' 8-5/8" @
$7.00/f¢. ,

Cement & Service - 8-5/8" Casing

Drill Stem Test Service - 2 DST's

Logging Service W

Rental Tools & Equipment

Wellhead & Connections

Supervision & Expenses

Transportation & Mise.

Contingencies

Labor

COST TO CASING POINT

COMPLETION COST

Production Casing - 9000' 5-1/2" A
§5.00/f¢.

Cement & Sexvice - 5-1/2" Casing

Daywork - 1 day @ $2800./day

Well Sexvice Unit - 10 days

Perforating Service

Tubing - 8800' 2-3/8" @ $1.80/f¢t.

Rental*Tools & Equipment

Acid Treatment

Wellhead & Connections

Separator - Treator Unit

Supervision & Expenses

Transportation & Misc.

Contingencies

Labor

:
COMPLETION COST

~__ TOTAL AFE COST

29-T18S-R25E

Tangible Intangible Total
$ $ 10,000. $ 10,000.
114,750, 114,750.
11,600. 11,600.
30, 000. 30,000.
4,650, 4,650,
2,300 2,300.
8,400. 8,400.
7,500. 7,500.
2,000. 2,000.
15, 000. 15, 000.
4,000. 4,000.
2,000. 2,000.
2,500. 2,500,
5, 000. 5,000.
L _ _ 20,300 20,300.
$ 15,050. $224,950 $240,000.
$ 45,000. § $ 45,000,
6,500. 6,500.
2,800. 2,800.
7,000. 7,000.
4,000, 4,000.
15,840. 15,840.
5,000. 5,000.
8,000. 8,000.
6,000. 6,000,
20,000. 20,000.
3,500. 3,500.
5,000. 5,000,
o 16,360. ~16,3€0.
$ 86,840. §$ 58,160. $145,000.
$101,890. $283,110. $385,000.

CASE NO. 6009
EXHIBIT RO. 3




case No. 6009
EXHIBIT NO. 2

d Proration Unit:

320 acyes, being S/2 8s-K25E,
N.M.P.M., Eddy County, New Mexico

T OWNERSHIP

WORKING INTERES

I proposed Gas gpacing an
I' Section 29-Tl

320 acres

' i Antweil et al 160 acres 50%
1 Yates Petroleum Corp.et al 160 acres 50%
100%




NO. OF COPIES AECEIVED

DISTRIBUTION

SANTA FE

FILE

U.S.G.S.

LAND OFFICE

OPERATOR

NEW MEXICO OL. CONSERYATION COMMISSION

EXAMPLE

Form C~101
Revised 1-1-65

SA. Indlcate Type of L.ease

STAYL FEE

.$, State OIl & Gos l.ease No.

APPLICATION FOR PERMIT TO DRILL, DEEPEN, OR PLUG BACK

1a, Type of Work

pLuc sack [J

7. Unit Agreement Name

pRrRiLL | X OLEPEN
b. Type of Well D 8, Form or Lease Name
o1
weLL e [x] orHen *lrone MUY onE RANCHO
2. Name of Operator g, Well No.
MORRIS R. ANTWEIL 1
10, Field ond Pool, or Wildcat

3. Address of Operator
Box 2010

Hob

bs,

New Mexico

88240

Unde31gnated Morro

4. Location of Well
UMIT LEYTER

N CEECE

Nhnns

K tocareo 1980 reer rrom tHe South.__une

e

12, County |

Eddy

\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\W

NN\ ey

|

. Elevatfons ($kow whkether D

21A. Kind & Status Plug. Bond

B o Blanket Moranco 1l October 1977
2. PROPOSED CASING AND CEMENT PROGRAM )
SIZE OF HOLE | SIZE OF CASING | WEIGHT PER FOOT | SETTING DEPTH |SACKS OF CEMENT EST. TOP
_17- 1/2" _ 13-3/8" L84 300 325_sx cire.
12- 1/4" & 11 8-5/8" 323 1200'* 800 _sx. cire.
7-778 5-1/2" 174 9000 450 sx. 6700" %

* 8-5/8" crsing to be set 100' below last water sand.

*%  5-1/2" cementlng program will be designed to cover

any interval having oil or gas show.

BOP Progyram:

1 -
1 -

12" x 900 Series double-ram BOP
12" x 900 Series Hydril

IN ABOVE SPACE DESCRIBE PROPOSED PROGRAM: IF PROPOSAL 1S TO DEEPEN OR PLUG BACK, CIVE DATA ON PRESECRY FRODUCYIVE ZOME AND PROPOSED NEW PRODUC

. TIVE ZONE. GIVE BLOWOUT PREVENTER PROCRAM, IF ANY.

1 hereby certify that the Information above I8 true and coimmplete to the best of my knowledge and bLelief.

Dnlc — All}."u 3. tlﬁ., N-J:QJ.Z

Signed Title Agent —
{Thic s v"‘:’c Seate Uze)
APPROVED BY TITLE DATE e et e
CONDITIONS OF APPROVAL, IF ANY:
Case No. 6009

Exhibit No. 1




RECEIVEDAUS 9197
Morrts W Rutweil

Cie OPERATOR
PO . Box 2010
Hopnwma, NEew MeXIicO 88240

August 8, 1977

Yates Petroleum Corp.
207 South 4th ,
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

| ATTENTION: Jack McCaw
REFERENCE: Antweil No. 1 Rancho

! S/2 Section 29-T18S5-R25E
Eddy County, lew MeXico

Gentlemen;

Enclosed is a copy of. New Mexico 0il Conservation
Conmission Docket No. 26-77 for Examiner Hearing
17 August 1977. Your attention is directed to Case
No. 6009 covering the acreage to be dedicated to the
| ‘capitioned well.

As stated in our lettexr of 26 July 1977, you are
requested to join us in the drilling of the proposed
well for a share proportional to your acreage holding.
Enclosed are two copies of our AFE Cost Estimate for
the proposed well. Please indicate your agreement to
join in the proposed drilling by signing and returning
one copy of the AFE.

Yours very truly,
MORRIS R. ANTWEIL

R. M, Williams

RMW:crm
Enclosures

* BEFORE EXAMINER STAMETS
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

YATeo  ExHiB No__f
CASE NO._

Submitted hy

————

~ Hearing Date

' ! B i i A LT R SIS PR




Docket No, 26-77

Dockets lios. 27-77 end 28-77 ere tentatively set for hearing on August 31 end September 14, 1977. Applicetions
be f1led a2t 1

far hearings must
oT hearing nust

east 22 days in advance ¢f hearing date,

DOCKET: EYAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 17, 1977

9 AM. - OIL CONSERVATION COMAISSION CONFERENCE ROQM,
STATE LAND CFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The folloxIng cases will be heard before Rlichard L. Stamets, Ixarmdner, or Daniel S. Hutter, Alternate Examiner:

ALLO¥ABLY:

CASE 6001:

CASE €007:

P e e
OVAIIO o

YhAOL

CASE 6009:

CASE £010:

{1) Consideration oi" the allowable production of gas for Sepiemher, 1977, from fifteen prorated
pools in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.

{2) Consideration of the slloweble production of gas for September, 1977, from four prorated -
pools in San Juan, Rio Arrida, and Sandoval Counties, Hew lexico.

(Continued from August 3, 1977, Exanirer Hearing )

Aoplication of Mesa Petroleum Co. for an exception to Order No. R-5459, San Juan County, New
Mexico. Applicant, In the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to the provisions of Order
No. R-5459 to exclude its Primo Well No. 1-A located in Unit D of Section 6, Towmship 31 MNorth,
Range 10 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, from the vertical limits of the Blanco-Mesaverde
Pool as defined by seid order. -

Application of Gulf Fnergy and Minerals Company for a non-siandard proration unit, simuliereous
dedication and unorthodox locations, Lea County, New lMuxico. Applicant, in the above-stiyled
cause, seeks gpproval for a 600-acre non-stendard proration unit comprising all of Section 4
except the NE/4 NW/4 thereof, Township 22 South, Range 36 Fast, Ja2lmat Ges Fool, Lea County, lew
¥exico, to be simultaneously dedicated to its J. F. Janda Viells Nos. 7 loceted in Unit ¥ and Nos.
12 and 13, at unorthodox locations in Units O and P, respectively, of said Secztion 4.

Applicaiion of Texdco Ine. for a pressure maintenance project, Lea County, MNew lexico. Applicent,
in the above-styled causc, seeks authority to institute a2 pressure maintenznce project on its
Central Vacuun Unit Area, Vacuum Grayburg-Szn iAndres Podl, Lea County, MNew Mexico, by the
injection of water into the Grayburg-Szn Andres formation through 55 wells.

Application of YMorris R. Aniveil for compulsory pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicani, in
the a2bove-siyled cause, See¥ks an order pooling 211 mineral intercests underlying the S/2 of Section
29, Township 18 South, Renge 25 Fast, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to & well to be
drilled at a standard locaticn thereon. Also 1o be considered will be the cost of drilling end
completing said well and the allocation of the cost thereof, as well as actual operating cosis
and charges for supervision. Also to be considered will be the designation of applicant as
operator of the well and a charge for rick involved in driiling said well,

N
(Readvertised)

Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling, & non-standard unit, and an unorthodox
location, lLea County, New Mexico. Applicent, in the above-stiyled cause, seeks an order pooling
211 mdneral -interests unleyiying the ST/4 MW/ of Sacticn 24, Township 24 South, Range 36 Eest,
Jalizat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to form a non-standard 4{0-acre ges proration unit{ to de
dedicated to applicant's Cooper Well No. 1 at &h unorthodox location 2310 feet from ihe North
end Vest lines of said Section 14, or in the alternative to drill another well at a standard
location. Also to be considered will be the cost of recompletion or of drilling and cowpleting
the unit well and tre allocation of the cost thereof, as well as actual operating cosis and
charges for supervision. Also to be cornsidered will be the desigration of applicznt as operator
of the well end a charge for risk involved in recompleting or drilling said well,

Application of Manana Gas Inc. for compulsory pooling end an unorthedox loeation, San Juan
County, Nev Mexico. Applicant, in the above-siyled cause, secks an order pooling 21l mineral
interests in the Dakota formation underiyirg the Vi/2 of Seciicn 13, Township 30 lorth, Pange

12 VWest, Rasin-Dakota Pool, Szn Juan County, MNew lexico, to be dedicated (o a well to be drilled
et an unorihodoy locaticn 840 feet from the South line and 1400 feet from the West line cof said
Section 13. AlSo to be considered will te ihe cost of driliing and cempleting cald well ond the
ellocation of the cost thereof, as well as aciual overating crsts end ‘eharges for supervision.

Also to be considered will be ihe dezigratien of epplicant &s cperalor of the well and a charge
for risk Invoelved in drilling seid well. .
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‘Date

AFE COST ESTIMATE

NO.
S/2 Sec.

item

COST TO DRILL 9000-FOOT_ TEST

ﬁoads, Location & Damages
Footage Drilling 9000' @ $12.75/ft.

Daywork Operations-4 days @ $2900./day

WA A AN

Mud & Water

Surface Casing-300' 13-3/8" @ $§15.50/ft.

Cement & Service - 13-3/8" Casing

Intermediate Casing - 1200' 8-5/8" @

$7.00/f¢t. _
Cement & Service - 8-5/8'" Casing
Drill Stem Test Service - 2 DST's
Logging Service
Rental Tools & Equipment
Wellhead & Conneciions
Supervision & Expenses
Transportation & Misc. Labor

Contingencies

COST TO CASING POINT

COMPLETION COST

Production Casing - 9000' 5-1/2" A

1
$5.00/ k.

Cement & Service - 5-1/2" Casing
Daywork - 1 day @ $2800./day

Well Service Unit - 10 days
Perforating Serxrvice _
Tubing - 8800' 2-3/8" @ $1.80/ft.
Rental Tools & Equipment

Acid Treatment

Wellhead & Connections

Separator - Treator Unit
Supervision & Expenses
Transportation & Misc. Labor
Contingencies

COMPLETION COST

TOTAL AFE COST

APPROVAL:

8 Auzust '77
D

RANCHO
29-T18S-R25E

Tangible Intangible Total
$ ‘$ 10,000. '$ 10,000.
114,750. 114,750,
11, 600. 11,600.
30,000. 30,000.
4,650. 4,650.
’ 2,300 2,300.
8,400. ' 8,400.
7,500. 7,500.
2,000. 2,000.
15,000. 15,000.
4,000, 4,000,
2,660 2,000.
2,500. 2,500.
5,000. .5,000.
'20,300. 20,300.
$ 15,050. $224,950 $240,000.
$ 45,000. § $ 45,000.
6,500. 6,500.
2,800. 2,800.
7,000. 7,000,
4,000. 4,000.
15,840. 15,840,
5,000. 5,000.
_ 8,000. 8,000,
6,000. 6,000.
20, 000. : 20,000.
3,500. 3,500.
5,000. 5,000.
16,360. 16,360.
$ 86,840. § 58,160. $145,000.
$101, 890. $385,000.

BEFORE EXAMINER STAMETS
CIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

g y,,gj_o_g____exrmrr NO. &

CASE NO.

$283,110.

———

Submitted by

Hearing Date

D L TR £ eI DT
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AFE COST ESTIMATE
NO. 1 RANCHO .
5/2 Sec. 29-T18S-R2SE

Item

COST TO DRILL 9000-FOOT TEST

Roads, Location & Damages

Footage Drilling 9000' @ $12.75/ft.
Daywork Operations-4 days @ $2900./day
Mud & Water

Surface Casing-300' 13-3/8" @ $§15.50/f¢t.

Cement & Service - 13-3/8" Casing
Intermediate Casing - 1200' 8-5/8" @
$7.00/ft. .
Cement & Service - 8-5/8" Casing
Drill Stem Test Service - 2 DST's
Logging Service
Rental Tools & Equipment
Wellhead & Connections
Supervision & Expenses
Transportation & Misc. Labor
Contingencies

COST TO CASING POINT

COMPLETION COST

Production Casing - 9000' 5-1/2" A
$5.00/ft.

Cement & Service - 5-1/2" Cacing

Daywvork - 1 day @ $2800./day

Well Service Unit - 10 days

Perforating Service

Tubing - 88C0' 2-3/8" @ $1.80/ft.

Rental Tools & Equipment

Acid Treatment

Wellhead & Connections

Separator - Treator Unit

Supervision & Expenses

Transportation & Misc. Labor

Contingencies

COMPLETION COST

TOTAL AFE COST

APPROVAL:

By B s

Date e ——

8 August '77

AL |
DL

Tangible Intangible  Total
$ $ 10,000. $ 10,000.
114,750, 114,750.
11,600. 11,600.
; 30,000. 30,000.
4,650, 4,650.
2,300 2,300,
8,400. 8,400.
7,500. 7,500,
2,000. 2,000.
15, 000. 15,000.
4,000. 4,000.
2,000. 2,000.
2,500. 2,500.
5,000. 5,000.
20,300. 20,300.
$ 15,050. $224,950  $240,000.
$ 45,000. § $ 45,000.
6,500. 6,500.
2,800. 2,800.
7,000. 7,000.
_ 4,000. 4,000.
15, 840. 15,840.
5,000. 5,000.
8,000. - 8,000.
6,000. 6,000.
20,000. 20,000,
3,500. 3,500.
5,000. 5,000.
16,360. 16,360.
$ 86,840. $ 58,160. $145,000.
$101,890. $283,110. $385,000.
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Morrie R Butweil PP e
O11. OPERATOR

P.O.Box 2010
Hopes, New MEXxICO 88230

July 26, 1977
GLEORE EXAIAINER STAMETS
it CONSERVATICN COMMISSION

VAt  exwiciNO. 3

et

Yates Petroleum Corp. ‘
207 South 4th  CASENO.___
Artesia, New Mexico 88210 . cybmitted by

4
ATTENTION: Jack McCaw i Hearing Bate______—————

g e £ P A KTAD B TR
R
A

REFERENCE: Drilling Proposal
S/2 Sec., 29-T18S-R25E
Eddy County, New Mexico

Gentlenmen:

Morxis R. Antweil proposes to drill a 9000-foot
Morrow test at a standard location in the 8/2 of
Section 29-T18S-R25E, Eddy County, New Mexico. We
propose to dedicate the S/2 of Section 29 as the
320-acre gas spacing and proration unit for the
proposed well. Our records indicate that the acreage
in the S/2 of Section 29 is held as follows:

Antweil 160 acres 50%
Yates 160 acres 50%

You are requested to join us in drilling the
proposed well for a share proportionate to your
acreage holding. We are requesting the New Mexico
0il Conservation Commission to docket a hearing on
17 August 1977 to consider compulsory pooling the S/2
of Section 29 in the event that all the working interest
cannot be joined in our proposed drilling.

We are returning your AFE for the proposed Antweil

 "]K" State No. 1 unapproved. We consider the anticipated
“cost to be excessive to our experience in the immediate

area. We have drilled Morrow tests in this area for

- $235,000 to the casing point and completed the wells for

a total cost of $380,000. We will forward you our AFE
in the near future, but you may assume the estimated
costs will be approximately $385,000, similar to our AFE
on the No. 1 Rio.

Yours very truly,
MORRIS R, ANTWEIL
j -~
A2 By

R, M, Williams

RMW:cxrm
Enclosure



i

MY

AUTHORITY FOR EXPRNDITURE

Yates Petroleum Corporation

Estimated Cost to Drill,
Complete & Equip, 8900
Morrow Test

Staking Permit & Legal Fees

Location, Right-of~Way & Surface Damages

Drilling: Footage, 8900' @ $14.20
Daywork, 6 days @ $3100

Water, Mud & Additives, Pit Lining

Cementing, Tools & Services, Temp. Surveys

Electric logs & Perforating

Mud Logging Unit

Drill Stem Testing

Tool Rentals, Trucking & Welding

Supervision & Overhead

‘Completion Unit, 7 days @ $660

Stimulation
Contingency
TOTAL INTANGIBLES
Xmas Tree
Casing: 13 3/8" 48# J-55, 400' @ $13.89
8 5/8" 24iF K-55, 1220' @ $7.85
5%" 18.5-17# K-55, 8900' @ $5.30
Tubing: 2 3/8" 4.7# J-55, 8700' @ $2.01
Packer & Special Eguipment :
Contingency
TOTAL TANGIBLES

Tanks, 2~ 210 bbl welded w/stair & walkway, &

Fiberglass Tank

Heater-Separator & Flowlines, Valves & Ftgs.

Trucking, Fences, Construction Costs, Misc.
TOTAL LEASE EQUIPMENT
TOTAL TO DRILL, COMPLETE & EQUIP

Antwell "IK" State No. 1
S/2 Sec. 29-18S-25E
Penasco Draw Morrow, Eddy Co.

Dry tlole Completion
$ 300 $ 300
$ 5,500 $ 6,500
$126,400 $126,400
$ 18,600 $ 18,600
$ 36,000 $ 37,000
$ 9,300 $ 13,500
$ 16,000 $ 21,000
$ 5,600 $ 5,600
$ 3,500 $ 3,500
$ 3,000 $ 3,700
$ 3,000 $ 3,800
$ - $ 4,600
$ - $ 16,000
324,800 $.29,500
$252,000 $290. 000
$ 1,200 $ 11,700
$§ 5,600 $ 5,600
$ 9,600 $ 9,600
$ - $ 47,200
$ - $ 17,500
$ - $ 2,000
$ 1,600 $ 6,400
$ 18,000 $100, 000
$ - % 9,500
$ - . $ 19,500
$ - $ 6,000
s - $ 35,000
£270,000 425,000

Approval of this AFE constitutes approval of the Operator's option to
charge the joint account with tubular goods from Operator's warehouse

stock at the rates stated above, unless the Non-Operator gives notification

on this form of his inten* to furnish his proporationate share in kind.

MORRIS R. ANTWEIL, ETAL (50.00000)

By : - Date

YATES PETROLij CORPORATION (25.00000)

By S%Ez;£/\4 i B

YATES3 DRILLING COMPANY (8.33333)

By Date

wév/,/,,,z{ pate__ J=I{ "))
Vo ’ -

MARTIN YATES, III (8.33333)

3y 4 Date

JOHM A. YATES (8.33334)

By » o pate




8, P. YATES
PRISIDENY
MARYIN YATES, Il

Vice PRXSIDENTY
JOHN A. YATES

Vice PRESIOENT
B. W. HARPER

SEC. . TREAS.

207 SOUTH FOURTH STREET

ARTESIA, NEW MEXICC.ss210

TELEPHONE 7460.3830 s

July 14, 1977

Mr. R. M. Williams

C/0 Morris R. Antweil
P.0. Box 2010

Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

Re: Antweil "IK" State No. 1
T188~R25E, Sec. 29: §/2
Eddy County, New Mexico

Dear Sir:

Yates Petroleum Corxporation hereby proposes the drilling of
the captioned well. Enclosed for your consideration is an
Authority For Expenditure for said well. If acceptable,
please sign and return one copy at your earliest convenience.

Upon xeceipt of the signed Authority For Expenditure, we

shall prepare an operating agreement for execution. Please
inform us of the various parties involved and their percentage
interest in the well.

Thank you.
Very truly yours,
. Ciéﬁﬁfé;n<dezayo
Scott L. Wilson
SEV/kc

Enclosures (2)
AEFORE EXAMINER STAMETS
Oll. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
) Ay ExriiTNo_ b
ZASE NO.
Submitied by

Hearing Date_______
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AUTHORITY FOR EXPENDITIRE
Yates Petroleum Corporation

Antweil "IK" State No. 1
S/2 Sec. 29-18S-25%
Penasco Draw Morrow, £4dy Co.

Estimated Cost to Drill,
Complete & Equip, 8900
" Morrow Test

By : Date

YATES PETROLEUM KORATION (25.00000)

By g;iZLLA;L Lﬂ/l/(;/y/ Date

QL)
/ 7

YATES DRILLING COMPANY (8 33333)

By Date_

MARTIN YATES, III (8.33333)

By ' Date

JOHN A, YATES (8.33334)

By Date

: Dry Hole Completion
Staking Permit & Legal Fees $ 300 $ 300
Llocation, Right-~of~Way & Surface Damages $ 5,500 $ 6,500
Drilling: Footage, 8900' @ $14.20 $126.400 $126,400

Daywork, 6 days @ $3100 $ 18,600 $ 18,600
Water, Mud & Additives, Pit Lining $ 36,000 $ 37,000
Cementing, Tools & Services, Temp. Surveys $ 9,300 $ 13,500
Electric Logs & Perforating $ 16,000 $ 21,000
Mud Logging Unit $ 5,600 $ 5,600
Drill Stem Testing $ 3.500 $ 3.500
Tool Rentals, Trucking & Welding $ 3,000 $ 3,700
Supervision & Overhead $ 3,000 $ 3,800
Completion Unit, 7 days @ $660 $ - $ 4,660
Stimulation S -~ $ 16,000
Contingency $.24,800 $ 29,500
TOTAL INTANGIBLES $252,000 5$220,000
Xmas Tree $ 1,200 $ 11,700
Casing: 13 3/8" 48# J-55, 400' @ $13.89 $ 5,600 $ 5,600
8 5/8" 24# K-55, 1220' @ $7.85 $ 9,600 $ 9,600
5%" 15.5-17#% K-55, 8900' @ $5.30 $ ~ $ 47,200
Tubing: 2 3/8" 4.7# J-55, 8700' @ $2.01 $ -~ $ 17,500
Packer & Special Eguipment $ - $ 2,000
Contingency 3 1,600 S 6,400
TOTAL TANGIBLES $.18,000 $100,000
Tanks, 2- 210 bbl welded w/stair & walkway, &

Fiberglass Tank : $ - $ 9,500
Heater-Separator & Flowlines, Valves & Ftgs. $ - $ 19,500
Trucking, Fences, Construction Costs, Misc. $ ~ $ 6,000

TOTAL LEASE EQUIPMENT $ -~ S 35,000
TOTAL TO DRILL, COMPLETE & EQUIP $270,000 $425,000
Approval of this AFE constitutes approval of the Operator's option to
charge the joint account with tubular goods from Operator's warehouse
stock at the rates stated above, unless the Non-Operator gives notification
on this form of his inten* to furnish his proporatiorate share in kind.
MORRIS R. ANTWEIL, ETAL (50.00000)




Morris B Mutweil  CECEIVEOMAY g1077

Or1. OrRERATOR
P.O.JJox 2010
Honpa, Nizw Mixico #8240

May 3, 1977

Yates Petroleum Corp.
207 South 4th
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

ATTENTION: Jack McCaw

REFERENCE: Drilling Proposal
No. 1 Rio
N/2 Section 29-T18S-R25E
Eddy County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Enclosed are two copies of our AFE cost
estimate for the drilling and completion of the
captioned well as a 9000-foot Morrow test at a
standard location in the N/2 of Section 29-T18S-

; "R25E, Eddy County, New Mexico, Ve propose to

- dedicate thé N/2 of Section 29 as the 320-acre

' ~gas spacing and proration unit for the proposed
well. We request that you join us in drilling
the proposed well for a share proportionate to
our acredge holding in the N/2 of the section.
lease execute and return one copy of the AFE
to indicate your agreement to participate.

Antweil et al hold a farmout on 240 acres
in the proposed unit, being the N/2 NE/4 and
NW/4. Yates has 80 acres, being the S/2 NE/4.
We have requested the New Mexico Oil Conservation
Commission to docket a hearing on 25 May 1977 to
consider compulsory pooling the N/2 of Section 29
in the event that all the working interest can-
not be joined in the proposed drilling.

We have a committment to commence drilling
operations before 7 July 1977 and plan to meet
3 : that obligation by spudding the proposed well in
SR : June, We will appreciate your prompt response in
' regard to your participation with us in the pro-~
posed well., An Operating Agreement will be prepared
and forwarded for your approval as soon as the
participation is determined.

| 5 -r3-77 Yours very truly,
ﬂwaziz; AFE MORRIS R, ANTWEIL
et coptiommicl, P O A
: “fotemle -«ﬁfr ;Z/%3, e Lo R, M., Williams )
{ : Enclosures Lt o
; ) L] )
P | | BEFORE EXAMINER o1 p
P 7. . . . EAANMINER- ST 107 S
P L L ; .| Ol CONSERVATION cow&lzu 51!30 |
4 AL r T JVIMELSION
g o VAT exrisr no, '
% . (S P . "I /_’- CASE NO. T e
! ca re MN——__‘.‘»__
Submitted by o
5 A Hearing Date E—
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HO, OF (0"![5 ll:(lv[b

‘__,__P'ST’}JE’,ET'°N _,_4_# NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Form C-10}
SANTA FE Revised §-1-65
. FIL'EW T o - 4: j T SA, Indicate Type of | ease
i U.s.6.5. __m“ LT sare [X] ree []
TLANG OFFeE T ] EXAMPLE , 5. Stale OIl & Gas Leasé No.
| oreraton | T L-61
L APPIICATION FOR PERMIT TO DRILL, DEEPEN, OR PLUG BACK _ AR NN
. 1a. Type of Work 7. Unil Agreement Name
| 6. Type or wen  DRILL X] DEEPEN |_] PLUG BACK [ ] e Tt
| s o @ [y s [ mnnee [ RANCHO
7. Nome of Ojcrator 9, Weli No.
MORRIS R. ANTWEIL 1
2 |3, Addrens of Opercior - 10. Ficld ond Poo), or Wildcat N
' Box 2010 Hobbs, New Mexico 88240 Unde31 nated Morrow
. Locatton of Well v ) 100N - B ~ e
URiT LETIER AN LUCATRD A 2 Q8 FELT FROM THE ___ OS5I {1 LiNE \\\\\\\\\
i FEELT FROM YHE LINE OF SEC. \k\\\\
f 12, County \
F | %&\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\ 8 \\\\\
9. Proposed F‘ormuuon 20 Rotary orC']‘
\\\\\\ 9000‘ Morrow Rotary
CElevations (S&ow whether DF, RT, cte.) 2YA. Kind & Status Plug. Bond | 21B. Drilling Contractor 22. Approx. Date Work will start
5 J Blanket __ Moranco 1 October 1977
A PROPOSED CASING AND CEMENT PROGRAM ’ i
TTTS1ZE S HOLE | | SIZE OF CASING | WEIGHT PCR OOT | SETTING DEPTH |SACKS OF CEMENT EST. TOP
___i7-1/2" 13-3/8" 48# | _3pg: 325_sx cire.
12-1/74" & 11| " 8-5/8" 324 1200 ' * 800_sx cire.
7-778 5-1/2" 174 9000" 450 sx. 6700" =
T
* 8-5/8" casing to be set 100' below last water sand. Z \;
(O R
o ) S N
*% 5-1/2" cementing program will be designed to cover ?,: E \I \Q\ RE
any interval having oil or gas show. E0 e 3\ YEN!
O O
, . o \ :
BOP Program: 1 - 12" x 900 Series double-ram BOP oz Z g .
1 - 12" x 900 Series Hydril 542—8 'rg o R Q
<3 (N |
K= X o
[TN] ‘lfl 1 > =
L ¢h S QU
4 C ©
Qo Yz 2 ;
IN ABOVE 3PACE DESCRIBE PROPOSED PROGRAM: IF FROPOSAL IS TO DECPEN OR PLUG BACK, GIVE DATA ON PRESENT PR uﬁgtw 4 Aw '.Eo FRODUC-:
T - !ON( CIVE SLOWOUT iit:fNY[ﬂ PROGCAANM, l:—ANY @——,J (721 ‘ S
lhereb) ccrllfy that the Informatlon above Is true and complete to the best of my knowledge and belief, "o' u 3
Signed _____ e e Title Agent —— L“ .__WIL:L{)‘, .,1_9.2.7 :
= o ('l'his— s:-;;:;n State Use) T
; APPROVED BY ___ TITLE DATE
. CONDITIONS OF APPROVAL, IF ANY! Case No ) 6009
b "Exhibit No. 1




a5 W

Case No. 6009
EXHIBIT NO. 2

Proposed: Gas Spacing and Proration Unit.

320 acres, hbeing §/2 Section 29—T188—R25E,
N.M.P .M., Eddy County, New Mexico

WORKING INTEREST OWNERSHIP

Antweil et al 160 acres 507
Yates Petroleum Corp.et al 160 acres 50%

320 acres 100%

T BEFORE EXAMINER STAMETS
OILBE:i)Or[\'{SEE?\jQ’YIl(I)\IIEJ COMMISSION
A FXHBYNO._ 2T
CASENO.. (oo 7
Submitted by_ &, /7, &), A 2en 1
Hearing Date /7 /7725_ 77
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AFE COST ESTIMATE
1 RANCHO
29-T18S-R25E

NO.
3/2 Sec.

Item

=

COST TO DRILL 9000-¥OOT TEST

Réads, Location & Damages
Footage Dr1111ng 9000 @ $12.75/f¢.

A &r0nAn
XA RV

L
£y
v
3
C
r
?
[
T
G
F
[}
pu
)-
<
v
.;
fu
V]
“
U
G

Mud & Water
Surface Casing-300' 13- 3/8'
Cement & Service - 13-3/8" Casing

I

Intermediate Casing - 1200' 8-5/8" @

§7. OO/Ft

UC!HCHL & Service - 0"‘.)/0' baSLHg
Drill Stem Test Service - 2 DST's
Logging Service

Rental Tools & Equipment

Wellhead & Connections
Supervision & Expenses
Transportation & Misc.
Contingencies

Labor

COST TO CASING POINT

COMPLETION COST

Production Casing - 9000'
$5.00/ft.

Cement & Service - 5- 1/2” Casing

Daywork - 1 day @ $2800./day

Well Service Unit - 10 days

Perforating Service

Tubing - 8800' 2-3/8" @ $1.80/ft.

Rental Tools & Equipment

Acid Treatment

Wellhead & Connections

Separator - Treator Unit

Supervision & Expenses

Transportation & Misc.

Contingencies

Labor
COMPLETIQN COST

TOTAL AFE COST

BEFORE fXAMINﬁR STAMETS
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Jgag EXHIBIT NO. .S

CASE NO. "

G007
Submitted by_ &2 /7. &/, //m!
Hecmng Date /] /?udl 77

R e e ubde a ¥E L UL m‘.

rm YL, T

.

5-1/2" @

¥

@ $15.50/ft.

Tangible Intangible Total
$ $ 10,000. $ 10,000.
114,750. 114,750.
11,600. 11,600,
30,000. 30,000.
4,650. 4,650.
2,300 2,300.
8,400. 8,400.
7,500. 7,500.
2,000. 2,000.
15,000. 15,000.
4,000. 4,000.
2,000, 2,000.
2,500. 2,500.
5,000. 5,000.
20,300. 20,300.
$ 15,050. $224,950 $240,000.
5 45,000, § , $ 45,000.
6,500. 6,500.
2,800. 2,800.
7,000. 7,000.
4,000. 4,000.
15,840. 15,840.
5,000. 5, 000.
8,000. 8,000.
6,000. 6,000,
20,000. , 20,000.
3,500. 3,500.
5,000. 5,000,
L 16, 360. 16,360.
$ 86,840. § 58,160. $145,000.
$101,890. $283,110. $385,000.

CASE NO. 6009
EXHIBIT NO. 3
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- July 26, 1977

.o ! SO wom
Yates Petvoleun Corp. : D LT O, <
207 South 4th ‘ W/ 7 S
Artesia, New Mexico 88210 . CASE NC‘,NW G007 o .

Submitted by_ &, (7. &l /-,w::f_

Hearing Date___ /7 jy

REFERENCE: Drilling Proposal b ey sy v LA
S/2 Sec. 29-T18S~R25E :
Eddy County, Hew Mexico ;

ATTENTION: Jack McCaw

Gentlemen:

Yorris R, Antweil oproposes to drill a 9000-foot
Vorlow test at a standard locatfon in the S/2 of
Section 29-T18S-R25E, Eddy County, New Mexico., Ve
propose to dedicate the S/2 of Section 29 as the
320-acre gas spacling and proration unit for the
proposed well. Our records Indicate that tiie acreage
in the 8/2 of Sceection 29 is held as follows:

Antweil 160D acres 50%
Yates 1560 acres 5%

You are requested to join us In drilling the
proposed well for a share proporilonate to your
acreage holding. We are requesting the Hew Mexico
011 Conservation Commission to docket a hearing on
17 August 1977 to consider compulsory pooling the S$/2
of Section 29 in the event that all the working interest
cannot be jolned in our proposed drilling.

We are returning your AFE for the proposed Antweil
"1K" State No. 1 unapproved. We consider the anticipated
cost to be excessive to our experience in the immediate
area, We have drilled Morrow tests in this area for
$235,000 to the casing point and completed the wells for
a total cost of $380,000. Ve will forward you our AFE
in the near future, but you ray assume the estimated .
costs will be approximately $385,000, similar to our AFE .
on the No. 1 Rio. .

Yours very truly,
MORRIS R, ANTWEIL

-
<
N

R, M. Williams

RAl:ierm
Enclosure

\
|




August 8, 1977
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Yates Petroleum Corp. - e
207 South 4th { Sobmiticd by &2 e/l e €
Artesia, New Mexico 88210 Heﬁl‘i“.‘} D(gtg»ﬁlz_'/f‘é;“hz_z"*u

ATTENTION: Jack McCaw . o e =

o

REFERENCE: Antweil No. 1 Rancho
S/2 Section 29-T18S-R25E
Eddy County, Hew Mexico

Gentlemen:

Enclosed is a copy of New Mexico 0il Conservation
Commission Docket No. 26-77 for Examiner learing
17 August 1977. Your attention 1is directed to Case
No. 6009 covering the acreage to be dedicated to the ;
captioned well. !

As stated in our letter of 26 July 1977, you are
requested to join us in the drilling of the proposed
well for a share proporiional to your acreage holding.
Enclosed are two copiles of our AFE Cost Estimate for
the proposed well, Please indicate your agreement to
join in the proposed drilling by signing and returning
one copy of the AFE,

Yours very truly,

MORRIS R. ANTWEIL

R. M. Williams

RMIT: crm
Enclosures




Docket No. 26-77

Dockets Nos., 27-77 and 28-77 are tentatively set for hearing on August 31 &nd September 14, 1977, Applications
for hearfng must be filed at least 22 days in advance of hearic~ date.

DOCKET: FXAMINER HFARING ~ WECHNESDAY - AUGUST 17, 1977

9 AM, ~ OIL CONSERVATION COMAISSION CONFEHENCE ROOM,
STATE TAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, REW MEXICO

The followlng cases will be heard before Richard L. Stamets, Examdner, or Danfel S, Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

ALLOWABLE: (1) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for September, 1977, from (if'teen prorated
pools in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.

{2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for September, 1977, from four prorated
pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba, and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico.
" CASE 6001: (Continued from August 3, 1977, Examiner Hearing)
Application of Mesa Petroleum Co. for an exception to Order No. R-5459, San Juan County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to the provisions of Order

No. R-5459 to exclude its Primo Well No. 1-A located in Unit D of Seetion 6, Township 31 North,
Range 10 West, 3an Juan County, New Mexico, from the vertical limits of the Blanco-Mesaverde

Pool as defined by said order.

CASE 6007: Application of Gulf Energy and Minerals Company for a non-standaid proration unit, simultaneous
dedication and unorthodox locations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-stiyled
cause, seeks approval for a 600-acre non-standard proration unit comprising all of Section 4
except the NE/4 NW/L thereof, Township 22 South, Range 36 East, Jalmai Gas Pool, Lea County, New
Mexico, to be simultaneously dedicated to its J. F. Janda Wells Nos. 7 located in Unit K and Nos.
12 and 13, at unorthodox locations in Units C and P, respectively, of said Section 4.

CASE 6008: Application of Texaco Inme. for a pressure maintenance project, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled ¢ause, sccke authority to institute a pressure maintenance project on its
Central Vacuum Unit Area, Vacuum Grayburg-San Andres Posl, Lea County, How Mexieo, by the
injection of water into the Grayburg-San Andres formation through 55 wells.

(;_ CASE 6009: Application of Morris R. Antweil for compulsory pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, ir
the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests underlying the 5/2 of Section
29, Township 18 South, Range 25 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be
drilled at a standard location thereon. Also to be considered will be the cost of ¢rilling and
completing said well and the allocation of the cost thereof, as well as actual operating costs
and charges for supervision. Alsc to be considered will be the designation of applicant as
operator of the well and a charge for risk involved in drilling said well.

CASE 5992: (Readvertised)

Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling, a non-standard unit, and an unorthodox
location, Lea County, New Mek;co. Appiicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling
all mineral -interests underlying the SE/4 MW/, of Section 14, Township 24 South, Range 36 Euast,
Jalmat Gas Fool, Lea County, New Mexico, to form a non-standard 40-acre gas proration undt to be
dedicated to applicant's Cooper Well No. 1 at an unorthodox locution 2310 feet from the North
and West lines of said Section 14, or in the alternative to drill another well at a standard
location. Also to be considered will be the cost of recompletion or of drilling and completing
the unit well and the allocation of the cost thereof, as well as actual operating costs and
charges for supervision. Also to be considered will be the designation of applleant as operator
of the well and a charge for risk involved in recompleting or drilling said well.

CASE 6010: Application of Msnana Gas Inc. for compulsory pooling end an unorthodox location, San Juan
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral
interests in the Dakota formation underlying the W/2 of Section 13, Township 30 North, Rarge
12 West, Basin-Dakota Pool, Sen Juan County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to s well to be drilled
at an unorthodox location 840 feet from the South 1ine and 140G feet from the West line of said
Section 13. Also to be considered will be the cost of drilling ileting sald well and “le
allocation of the cost thereof, as well as actual operating cosis and charges for supervisior.
Also to be considered will be the desigration of applicant us operator of the well and a charge

for risk fnvolved in drilling said well.



Examiner Hearing - Wednesday - August 17, 1977 Dockot Ho. 26-77

Page 2 of 2

CASE 6011: Application of Tenneco 0f1 Company for downhole commingling, Rio Arriba County, New Moxico.

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the domhole commingling of Blanco
Mesaverde and Basin Dakota production in the wellbores of its Jicarflla "A" Well No. 1 in Unit

L of Section 18, "B" Well No. 8 in Unit B of Section 15, "C" Wells Nos. 4, 9, 6, 7, and 8, located,
respectively, in Units F and I of Section 24, F of Section 14, and M and E of Section 13, all in
Township 26 North, Range § West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.

CASE 6012: Application of Termeco 011 Company for sait water disposal, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant,
In the above-siyled cauSe, secks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the Strawn
formation through the perforated interval from 11,174 feet to 11,236 feet in its Jones Federsl
Well Ho. 1, located in Unit K of Section 23, Township 19 South, Range 31 East, Eddy County,

New Mex{ico,

CASE €013: Application of HNG 011 Company for compulsory pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in

the above-styled canse, geeks an order pooling all minerdl Interesis in the Pennsylvanian formation

underlying the S/2 of Section 9, Township 24 South, Range 28 Fast, Eddy County, New Mexico, to
be dedicated to a well to be drilled at a standard location thereon. Also to be considered will
be the cost of drilling and completing sald well and the allocation of the cost thereof, as well
as actual operating costs and charges for supervision. Also to be considered will be the
designation of applicant as operator of the well and a charge for risk involved in drilling

said well.

CASE £014: Application of Atlantic Richfield Comparny for dn unorthodox gas well location, Eddy County,

Rew Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of
a well to be drilled 1980 feet from the South line and 330 feet from the West line of Section

6, Townsbip 21 South, Range 27 East, Burton Flat-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, the
W/2 of said Section 6 to be dedicated to the well.

CASE 6015: Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for an unorthodox gas well location, Eddy County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of a
well to be drilled 1980 feet from the South line and 660 feet from the East line of Seation 32,
Township 20 South, Range 27 kast, Avalon-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, the S/2 of

sald Section 32 to be dedicated to the well.




POST OFFICE BOX 788

TELEPHONE 982-1047
AREA CODE BQS

; CaTioN, Carron & SAwTERLL
» - ; THOMAS B. CATRONY, 18101221 ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAw
i PLETGHEE&_GATRON. 1890 ~19G1 T P
. H THOMAS B. CATRON, 1 HE PLAZA
i JOHN 5. GATRON SANTA FE, NEw MEXICO 87501
H WILLIAM A. SAWTELL,JR.
' FLETCHER R.CATRON
i WILLIAM F. CGARR
‘; W. ANTHNONY SAWTELL
July 26, 1977
0il Conservation Camnission
State of New Mexico
P.0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
Attn: Mr, Joe D. Ramey,
State Petroleum Engineer
Gentlemen:
Enclosed herewith, in triplicate, is the application of Morris R.
Antweil for compulsory pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico. Morris R. Ant-
weil requests that this matter be set for the Examiner's hearing to be
held on August 17, 1977,
2 1
Vi truly yours,
\1 ‘Ab ’ A
: N
William F. Carr
WFC/ss
’ Enclosures
cc: Mr. Bob Williams
‘ : c/o Morris R. Antweil
g 814 West Marland
; Hobbs, New Mexico 88240
S ;
F
;"ix
- ' -
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BEFORE THE

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICA-
TICN OF MORRIS R. ANIWEIL

FOR OOMPULSORY POOLING,

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO case 009

APPLICATION

Cames now Morris R. Antweil, by his undersigned attorneys and, as
provided by Section 65-3-14, New Mexico Statutes Annotated, 1953 Compila-
tion, as amended, hereby makes application for an order pooling all of the
mineral interests in and under the S/2 of Section 29, Township 18 Scuth,
Range 25 East,-N.M.P.M., Eddy County, New Mexico, and in support thereof
would show the Cammission:

1. Applicant is the owner of 50% of the working interest in and
under the 5/2 of said Section 29, and applicant has the right to drill
thereon.

2. Applicant proposes to dedicate the above-referred to pooled
unit to a well to be drilled at an orthodox location within the boundary
of said pooled unit.

3. Applicant has sought and been unable to obtain either volun-
tary agreement for pooling or farm-out from the following operator:

Yates Petroleum Corporation, 50% working interest.

4.  Said pooling of interests and well completion will avoid the
drilling of wunnecessary wells, will protect correlative rights and prevent
waste.

5. In order to permit applicant to obtain its just and fair share

of the oil and gas underlying the subject lands, the mineral interests
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should be pooled, and applicant should be designated as the cperator
of the well to be drilled,

its order pooling the lands, together with the provision for applicant
to recover its costs of drilling, equipping ang campleting the well, its
costs of supervision while drilling, and after completion, including
overhead charges, and a risk factor for the risk assumed by applicant in
drilling, completing and equipping the well, and such other and further

provisions as may be proper in the pPremises,

Respectfully submitted,
CATRON, CATRON & SAWTELL

By |

William F. Carr
Post Office Box 788

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
Attorneys for Applicant
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Case No.
Order No. R~

(3) That the applicant has the riﬁht to drill and proposcs
to drill a well at a standard location /i, 4,.V /o ol sord .
[ ~d

o. 29
[ X <2ha BV WV S

(4) That there are interest owners in the proposed proration

unit who have not agreed to pool their interests.

(5} That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to
protect correlative rights, and to afford.to the owner of each -
interest in said unit the opportunity to recover or receive ;
without unnecessary expense his just and fair shqre of the gas
in said pool, the subject application should be approved by
pooling all mineral interests, whatever thegy may be, within saigd
unit.

(6) That the applicant should be designated the operator
of the subject well and unit.

-(7) That any non-consenting working interest owner should

be afforded the opportunity to pay his share of estimated well

e AR e b

costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable
well costs out of production.
(8) That any non-consenting working interest owner that-
does not pay his share of estimated well costs should have
withheld from production his share of“the reasonable well costs
plus an additional EQ?9 thereof as a reasonable charge for the
risk involved in the drilling of the well. 7
(9) That any non-consenting interest owner should be
afforded the opportunity to object to the actual well costs but
that actual well costs should be adopted as the reasonable well
costs in the absence of such objection. ;
(10) That following determination of reasonable well costs,
any non—conseﬁting working interest owner that has paid his i
share of estimated costs should pay to the operator any amount {
that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and

]
should receive from the operator any amount that paid estimated

well costs exceed reasonable well costs.
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; ‘ (11) That“b/oo. per-month should be fixed as"g‘-nmnon—
;  ab1c chargeg for supervision (combined fixed rates); that the
i‘opcrntor should be authorized to withhold from production the

proportionate share of such supervision chargesattributable to

T
1
1y
i
i

1

» the operator should be authorized to withhold from production

h tf -

i
i
{
H
!
cach non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, ;
)
|
!

xthe proporticonate share of actual expenditures required for

yoperating the subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable, |
I8 A :
H3

Fattributable .to each non-consenting working interest.

.

| (12) fThat all proceeds from production from the subject
& {

fwell which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed
i ‘
ﬁin escrow to be paid to the true owner thercof upon demand and

A
!broof of ownership.

& (13) That upon the failure of the operator of said pooled

R R B B R A B i I

i
ﬁunit to commence drilling of the well to which said unit is
O

t
%dedicated on or before [;g&umgﬁr S . ST , the order

v

ol T N e e R e

b

4
| IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:
; {1} That all mineral interests, whatever they may be,

ﬁof Section 29 , Township 18 South , Range = 25 East '

; i - ; .
; &NMPM, o T~ T , Eddy County, New Mexico,

1
{

are hereby pooled to form a standard ,3A& - acre gas spacing

£
]

;
|
tand proration unit to be dedicated tc a well to be drilled ;
at a standard location thereenv-./é 4~/7/;f7¢/’ 5m,z//bﬂ;ﬁt§»,?j>. i

4 :

PROVIDED HOWEVER, that the operator of said unit shall f

commence the drilliag of said well on or before the /&V%day of

!
? '}:Z:Lcunéék' . 19 72, and shall thereafter continue the drilliné
é 'of said well wiﬁh due diligence to a depth sufficient to test the #
\ kAAA;Wp ﬂqud f%vuiy/aov&«p' formations ‘ !
| é PROVIDED FURTHER, that in the event said operator does not ?
| | commence the drilling of said well on or before the /s P'C\day of

Z::zcwuqé;r’ , 19 77 , Order (1) of this order shall bc null

and void and of no effect whatsocever; unless said operator obtains

i ol AN A

“»

gt M——L

a time extension from the Commission for good cause shown.
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' Case No.
-Ordexr No, R-

PROVIDED FURTHER, that should said well not be drilled to

I
;comp;etion, oxr abandonment, within 120 days after commenccment

&thereof, said operator shall appear before the Commission and

1

;show cause why Order (1) of this order should not be rescinded.

i (2) That Morris R. Antweil is hereby designated

i
I'the operator of the subject well and unit.

t) :
ﬁ (3) That after the effective date of this order and within

530 days prior to commencing said well, the operator shall furnish

! .
iunit an itemized schedule of estimated well costs.

! (4) That within 30 days from the date the schedule of
éestimated well costs is furnished to him, any non-consenting
gworking interest owner shall have the right o pay hig share
gof estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his
i

'&share of reasonable well costs out of production, and that any

j
isuch owner who pays his share of estimated well costs as pro-
i ,

fvided above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall
Enot be liable for risk charges.

2

4 . .

% - (5) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each
!

{known working interest owner an itemized schedule of actual well

§
! ,
icosts within 90 days following completion of the well; that if

no objection to the actual well costs is received by the Com-

f
“.

}mission and the Commission has not objected within 45 days
ffollowing receipt of said schedule, the actual well costs shall
i

ibe the reasonable well costs; provided however, that if there

fis an objection to actual well costs within said 45-day period
i

ﬁthe Commission will determine reasonable well costs after public
i :
inotice and hearing.

(6) That within 60 days following determination of reason-
i

.able well costs, any n?n~conscnting working interest owner that

‘has paid his share of estimated costs in advance as provided

'the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject
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Case No.
Order No. R~

i
|
g above shall pay to the operator his pro rata sharc of the améunt
guthaturaasanahle“well costs exceed estimated well costs and shall
] receive from the operaéoiwhiskprd rata share of the amount that
estimated well costs'exceed reasonable well costs.

] il (7) That the operator is heréby authorized to withhold

the following costs and charges from production:

(A) The pro rata share of reasonable well costs

acvtributable to each non-consenting working

A3 Mt

interest owner who has not paid his share of
estimated well costs within 30 days from the
date theISChedule of estimated well costs is
furnished to him.
(B) .As a charge for the risk involved in the
drilling of the well,‘JZQQJZzﬁsgwthe pro rata

share of reasonable well costs attributable

to each non~-consenting working interest : :

owner who has not paid his share of estimated
well costs within 30 days from the date the §

gchedule of estimated well costs is furnished

to him.

(8) That the operator shall distribute said costs and

charges withheld from production to the parties who advanced

¥ )sp0.00 per m V3 w A o/n‘//,iy aw o FRAS00
j 7

Permw Z)/:A ﬂl‘éc/uc
(9) That per—mentir—is hereby fixed as a-reasonable

charges for supervision ‘(combined fixed rates); that the operator

the well costs, @ sl

¥

- ) il is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate

| share of such supervision chargesattributable to each non- : g

’
«

consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator

is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate:

! share of actual expenditures roquired for operating such well,

i
i
i
L

not in excess of what are reasonable, «t:tributable to each non-

consenting working interest.

T
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Case No.
Order No. R~

{(10) That any unsevercd mineral intcrest shall be considcrcd
a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one-eighth (1/8)
royalty interest for the purpose of allocating costs and charges
under the terms of this order.

(1) That any well costs or charges which are to be paid
out of production shall be withheld only from the working §
interests share of production, and no costs or charges shall
be withheld from production attributable to royalty interests.

'(12) That all proceeds from production frcem the subject
well which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in i
escrow in Eddy County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner
thereof ﬁpon demand and proof of ownership; that the operator ?
shall notify the Commission of the name and address of said
escrow agent within 90 days from the date of this order. ;

(13) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the :
i e :

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.
DONE®at Santa Fe, New Meiico, on the day and year hereinabove :

designated.

R e T LT T S U S OV S
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

NG, 6002 PE NQUO

A .
N yyd CASE NO., 60¢
(:/:&\fﬁc' orde

APPLICATION OF MORRIS R. ANTWEIL
FOR COMPULSORY POOLING, -
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on November 10, 1977
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conservation Commission of
New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as "the Commission,"

b et oo

NOW, on this day of Nowombeyr, 1977, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony.presented
and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS:
(1) That due public notice having been given as required by

law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Morris R, Antweil, seeks an order
pooling all mineral interests in the Wolfcamp and Pennsylvanian
formations underlying the S/2 of Section 29, Township 18 South,
Range 25 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico'

(3) That the applicant has the right to drill and proposes
to drill a well at a standard location in Unit K of said Section 2

(4) That there are interest owners in the proposed proration
unit who have not ggreed to pool their interests,

(5) That on October 18, 1977, the Commission entered its
Order Nb. R~5546¢ in Case No. 6009 which arder pooled the above-
described acreage and designated applicant the operator of the
subject well and unit.

(6) That on October 24, 1977, interest owner Yates
Petroleum Corporation filed an application for hearing De Novo

Of Case No, 6009, and the matter was set for hearing before the

Commission,

D .




T T T L ST

i
;
i
/‘
i
i

ii Case No. 680% De Novo

i November 106, 1977. f

_2_
Order No. R-5546-A

(7) That this matter came on for hearing De Novo on

(8) That the evidence presented at said hearing demonstrated
the ability of applicant to avoid the drilling cf unnecessary
wells, to protect correlative rights, and to aiford to ¢
of each interest in said unit the opportunity to recover or receive
without unnecessary expense his just and fair share of the gas in
said pool,

{(9) That the subject application should therefore be
approved by pooling all mineral interests, whatever they may be,
within said unit,

(10) That the applicant should be designated the operator
of the subject well and unit,

(11) That any non~consenting working interest owner should
be afforded the opportunity to pay his share of estimated well
costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable
well costs out of production.

(12) That any non-consenting working interest owner that
does not pay his share of estimated well costs shculd have with-
held from production his share of the reasonable well costs plus
an additional 200 percent thereof as a reasonable charge for the
risk involved in the drilling of the well,

(13) That any non-consenting interest owner should be
afforded the opportunity to object to the actual well costs but
that actual well costs should be adopted as the reasonable well
costs in the absence of such objection.,

(14) That following determination of reasonable well costs,
any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his
share of estimated costsghould pay to the operator any amount
that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and should

receive from the operator any amount that paid estimated well

costs exceed reasonable well costs,
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(15) That $1500.00 per month while drilling and $225,00 per
month while producing should be fixed as reasonable charges for
supervision (combined fixed rates); that the operator should be
authorized to withhold from production the proportionatce share
A-’ | of such supervision charges attributable to each non-consenting
; working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator should
? ‘be authorized to withhold from production the proportionate
share of actual expénditures required‘for operating the subject
well, not in excess of what are reasonahle, attributable to each
non~consenting working interest,

(16) 'That all procedds from production from the subject well
which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed in escrow
to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof of
ownership.

{(17) That upon the #fifilure of the operator of said pooled

unit to commence drilling of the well to which said unit is
dedicated on or before Decenmker Februaryv, 1978, the order pooling

salid unit should becomesnull and void and of no effect whatsoever,

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in

the Wolfcamp and Pennsylvarian formations underlying the S$/2 of
Section 29, Township 18 South, Range 25 East, NMPM, Eddy Cdunty,
New Mexico, are hereby pooled to form a standard 320-acre gas

. E spacing and proration unit to he dedicated to a well to be drilled
E} . at a standard location in Unit K of said Section 29,

PROVIDED HOWEVER, that thc operator of caid unit shall
L} .
xrrgt

commence the drilling of said well on or before the et day of

February, 1978, and shall thereafter continue the driliing of

said well with due diligence to a depth sufficient to test

S { A Wolfcamp and Pennsylvanian formations; . ¢_~4
‘ t ) ITST
; PROVIDED FURTIIER, that in the event said operato¥ does not
U commence E£he drilling of said well on or before the day of

4 Dobdibede, 1842 order (1) of this orxder shall be null and void

and of no effect whatsoever; unless said operator obtains a time
extension from the Commission forx good cavse shown.

[} I “ 4

i




Y P

_4..
Case No. 6009 De Novo
Order No. R-554¢G-A

PROVIDED FURTHER, that should said well not be drilied to

completion, or abandonment, within 120 days after commencement
thereof, said operator shall appear before the Commission and
show cause why Order (1) of tinis order should not be rescinded,

(2) That Morris R, Antweil is hereby designated the
operator of the subject well and unit,

(3) That aftex the effective date of this order and within
30 days priorto commencing said well, the operatér.shall furnish
the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject
unit an itemized schedule of estimated well costs,

) (4) That within 30 days from the date the schedule of
estimated wéll costs if furnished to him, any non-consenting
wok¥king interest owner shall have the right to pay his share

of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his
share of reasonable well costs out of production, and that any
such owner who pays his share of estimated well costs as provided
above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall not be
liable for risk charges.

(5) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each
known working interest owner an itemized schedule of actual well
costs within 90 days following completion of the well; that if no
objection to the actual well costs is received by the Commission
and the Commission has not objected within 45 days following
receipt of said schedule, the actual well costs shall be the
reasonable well costs; provided however, that if there is an
objection to actual well costs within said 45-day period the

Commission will determine reasonable well costs after public

notice and hearing.
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{ {6) That within 60 days following determination of reason-
able well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that
has paid his share of estimated costs 1n advance as provided
above shall pay to the operator his pro rata share of the amount
that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and shall
receive from the operator his pro rata share of the amcunt that
estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.

(7) That the operator is hereby authorized to withhold the
following costs and charges from production®

(A) The pro rata share of reasonable well costs
attributable to each non-consenting working
interest owner who has not paid his share of
estimated well costs within 30 days from the
date the schedule of estimated well costs is
furnished to him,

(B) As a charge for the risk involved in the
drilling of the well, 200 percent of the
pro rata share of reasonable well costs
attributable to each non-consemting working
interest owner who has not paid his share of
estimated well costs within 30 days from the
date the schedule of estimated well costs is
furnished to him,

‘(8) That the operator shall distribute said costs and
charges withheld from production to the parties who advanced
the well costs,

(9) That $1500.00 per month whilé drilling and $225,00 per
monfh while producing arae hereby fixed as reasonable charges for
supervision (({combined fixed rates); that the operator is hereby
authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share
of such supervision charges attributable to each non-—consenting

working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator is hereby

**—_;—
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authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share
I of actual expenditures regiaired for oparating such well, not in
axcess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting
working interest,

f (10) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be considereq
| a seven—-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one-eighth (1/8) |
? royalty interest for the purpose of allocating costs and charges |
! under the terms of this order,

(11) That any well costs or charges which are to be paid k&
“-, j out of production shall be withheld only from the working interests
share of production, and no costs or charges shall be withheld
from production attributable to royalty interests,

(12) That all procedds from production from the subject well
which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in escréw .
in Eddy County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner thereof
upon demand and proof of ownershp; that the operator shall notify

the Commission amg@ of the name and address of said escrow agent

within 90 days from the date of this order.

{13) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Comn.ission may deem necessary,

DONEI~Q ? e e s e LR A A A
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. BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
O THE STATLE OFF NEW MEXICO

125523% LN

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

' - CALLED BY THE OIL COMNSERVATION
: COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

) : THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 6009 DE NOVO
Order No. R-5546-A

i APPLICATION OF MORRIS R. ANTWEIL
: FOR COMPULSORY POOLING,
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO,.

" ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on November 10,
1977, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conservation
Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as "the Commis-

sion,"

NOW, on this 27th day of December, 1977, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented
and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advised
in the prenises,

FINDS: \

(1) That due public notice having been given as required
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof. i

(2) That the applicant, Morris R. Antweil, seeks an order
pooling all mineral interests in the Wolfcamp and Pennsylvanian
formations underlying the S/2 of Section 29, Township 18 South,
Range 25 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico.

(3) That the applicant has theé right to drill and proposes
to drill a well at a standard location in Unit K of said Section

29.

{(4) That there are interest owners in the proposed prora-
tion unit who have not agreed to pool their interests.

(5) That on October 18, 1977, the Commission entered its
Order No. R-5546 in Case No. 6009 which order pooled the above-
described acreage and designated applicant the operator of the
subject well and unit.
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(16) That all proceeds from production from the subject
well which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed in
escrow to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof

of ownership.

(17) That upon the failure of the operator of said pooled
unit to commence driliing of the well to which said unit is
dedicated on or before February 1, 1978, the order pooling said
unit should become null and veid and of no effect whatsoever.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in
the Wolfcamp and Pennsylvanian formations underlying the S§/2 of
Section 29, Township 18 South, Range 25 East, NMPM, Eddy County,
New Mexico, are hereby pooled to form a standard 320~acre gas
spacing and proration unit to be dedicated to a well to be drilled
at a standard location in Unit X of said Section 29.

" PROVIDED HOWEVER, that the operator of said unit shall
commence the drilling of said well on or before the first day of
Febfuary; 1978, and ghall thereafter continue the drilling of
said well with due diligence to a depth sufficient to test
Wolfcamp and Pennsylvanian formations;

PROVIDED FURTHER, that in the event said operator does not
commence the drilling of said well on or before the first day of
Eebrmary, 1978, Order (1) of this order shall be null and void
and of no effect whatsoever; unless said operator obtains a time
extension from the Commission for good cause shown.

PROVIDED FURTHER, that should said well not be drilled to
completion, or abandonment, within 120 days after commencement
thereof, said operator shall appear before the Commission and
show cause why Ordexr (1) of this order should not be rescinded.

(2) That Morris R. Antweil is hereby designated the opera-
tor of the subject well and unit.

(3) That after the effective date of this order and within
30 days prior to commencing said well, the operator shall furnish
the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject
unit an itemized schedule of estimated well costs.

(4) That within 30 days from the date the schedule of
estimated well costs is furnished to him, any non-consenting
working interest owner shall have the right to pay his share
of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his
share of reasonable well costs out of production, and that any
such owner who pays his share of estimated well costs as provided
above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall not be
liable for risk charges.
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(10) That any unsevered mincral interest shall be
considered a seven~eighths (7/8) working interest and a one-
cighth (1/8) royalty interest for the purpose of allocating
costs and charges under the terms of this order.

(1X) That any well costs or charges which are to be paid
out of production shall be withheld only from the working interests
share of production, and no costs or charges shall be withheld
from production attributable to royalty interests.

{12) That all proceeds from production from the subject
well which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in
escrow in Eddy County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner
thereof upon demand and proof of ownership; that the operator
shall notify the Commission of the name aiid address of said
escrow agent within 90 days from the date of this order.

(13) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated. :

< : STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL, CONSERVATION COMMISSION

o

PHIL R. LUCERO, Chairman

4

ARNOLD ember

mber & Secretary

SEAL

jx/
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{6) That on October 24, 1977, interest owner Yates
Petroleum Corporation filed an application for hearing De Novo
of Case No. 6009, and the matier was set for hearing before the
Commission,

(7) That this matter came on for hearing De Novo on
November 10, 1977.

(8) That the evidence presented at said hearing demonstra-
ted the ability of applicant to ‘avoid the drilling of unnecessary
wells, to protect correlative rights, and to afford to the owner
of each interest in said unit the opportunity to recover or
receive without unnecessary expense his just and fair share of
the gas in said pool

(%) That the subject application should therefore be
approved by pooling all mineral interests, whatever they may be,
within said unit.

(L0) That the applicant should be designated the operator
of the subject well and unit.

. (11) That any non-consenting worklng interest owner should
bé afforded the opportunlty to pay his share of estimated well
costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable
well costs out of production.

(12) That any non-consenting working interest owner that
does not pay his share of estimated well costs should have with-
held from production his share of the reasonable well costs plus
an additional 200 percent thereof as a reasonable charge for the
risk involved in the drilling of the well.

(13) That any non-consenting interest owner should be

" afforded the opportunity to object to the actual well costs but

that actual well costs should be adopted as the reasonable well
costs in the absence of such objection.

(14) That following determination of reasonable well costs,
any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share
of estimated costs should pay to the operator any amount that
reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and should
receive from the operator any amount that paid estimated well
costs exceed reasonable well costs,

(15) That $1500.00 per month while drilling and $225.00 per
month while producing should be fixed as reasonable charges for
supervision (combined fixed rates):; that the operator should be
authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share
of such supervision charges attributable to each non-consenting
working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator should
be authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share
of actual cxpenditures required for operating the subject well,
not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-

consenting working interest.
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(5) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and
each known working interest owner an itemized schedule of actual
well costs within 90 days following completion of the well; that
if no objection to the actual well costs is received by the
Ccommission and the Commission has not objected within 45 days
following receipt of said schedule, the actual well costs shall
be the reasonable well costs; provided however, that if there is
an objection to actual well costs within said 45-day period the
; Commission will determine reasonable well costs after public
i notice and hearing.

(6) That within 60 days following determination of reason-
able well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that
has paid his share of estimated costs in advance as provided
above shall pay to the operator his pro rata share of the amount
: that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and shall
{ receive from the operator his pro rata share of the amount that
; estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs,

: _— ' (7} That the operator is hereby authorized to withhold the
f ’ following costs and charges from production: ,

(A) The pro rata share of reasonable well costs
- attributable to each non-consenting working
interest owner who has not paid his share of
estimated well costs within 30 days from the
date the schedule of estimated well costs is
furnishaed to 'him.

! (B} As a charge for the risk involved in the

! drilling of the well, 200 percent of the

! pro rata share of reasonable well costs
attributable to each non-consenting working
interest owner who has not paid his share of
estimated well costs within 30 days from the
date the schedule of estimated well costs
is furnished to hin,

{8) That the operator shall distribute said costs and
charges withheld from productlon to the parties who advanced
the well costs.

(9) That $1500.00 per month while drilling and $225.00 per
month while producing are hereby fixed as reasonable charges
for supervision (combined fixed rates); that the operateor is
hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate
share of such supervision charges attributable to each non-
consentlng working interest, and in addition thereto, the
operator is hereby authorized to withhold from production the
proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating
such well, not in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to
each non-consenting working interest, .
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